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The Glengarry News 
Fine Music And Song Promised 
At Hospital Kick-Off Concert 

A varied program of fine enter
tainment is promised at Friday 
night's conce1·t in the auditorium 
of Glengarry District High School. 
It will kick-off the campaign to 
finance enlargement of facilities 
at Glengarry Memorial Hospital. 

board chairman, Laurent Major 
will elaborate on the plans for 
expansion. 

VOL. 1,XXXI -- No. 2 .ALEXA.NDRfA, ONTARlO, 'l'l-IURSDAY, ,fANUAH.Y 13, 1972 SINGLE COPY 10c 

Cattle Escaped Flames When 
Loafing Barn At Maxville Lost 

Fine music and song, all of the 
talent donated to the cause, will 
include Irish ballads by the Ce!ts 
of Ottawa, the violin playing of 
Johnny Mooring, music by the 35 
members of Cornwall's Riverdale 
Ensemble, the Glengarry Pipe 
Band, a piano-organ recital and 
other local taJent. 

Tickets are on sale at many 
points in town and county and 
members of the boru·d are hopeful 
a large attendance at this kick-off 
concert wlll augur well for the suc
cess of their expansion plans. 
Tickets will also be ava11able at 
the door. 

Preliminary plans for the $1,500,-
000 addition, to house 25 more beds 
and other needed services, have 
already been approved at Toronto 
and the final set of plans is now 
belhg completed by the architects. 
The board hopes to make a start 
on construction in the spring. 

St. Raphael's Parish Visualizes N~w Church 
Apart From Ruins Of Former Edifice 

Members of the ' building com
mittee of St. Raphael's Parish 
Council submitted plans for their , 
new church at the regular monthly 
meeting held in St. Raphael's on 
Monday night. 

Afte1· due consideration was giv
en to the proposal cf the National 
Heritage Foundation that the new 
church might be built within tho 
walls, it was decided to abandon 
this suggestion as it would not 
only detract from the interior ar
chitectural beauty of the existing 
structure but would also involve 
delays and further problems in 
building in conjunction with an
other authority. 

The new location suggested 
would be about 20 feet west and 
to _the rear of the old walls, so1.tth 
east of the parish rectory. Thlii_ 
would utilize the plumbing and 

electrical services from the old 
church, as well as the existing 
parking lot. While set back con
siderably from the road it would 
still be visible to passersby and 
would not complicate sale of the 
rectory should this become feasible. 

The tentative sketch for the 
buildlng calls for a church about 
45 by 90 ft., with moveable walls 
to seat about 300 people, sanctuary, 
office space, storage rooms and a 
kitchen and balcony space to ac
commodate an additional 12& 
people when necessary. 

The now plans will be submitted 
to Bishop Proulx for approval. 
Parish Council President Mrs. 
Mervyn MacDonald delegated 
Vice-President Laurent Major to 
meet with the bishop, with com
mittee members Cuthbert McDon
ald and Robert McDonell. 

Plans For Carnival Progressing 
Sale Of Bonhommes Gets Underway 

Meet.lng for the first time In the 
new year Monday night, members 
of the Richelieu Club of Alex
andria, heard progress reports on 
plans for the winter carnival. 
Gaetan Giroux is general chair
man for this year's event which 
will be h eld Feb. 25-26-27, with 
the crowning of the carnival queen 
on Feb. 22nd. 
- SiX girls are being lined up as 
candklates for the queen's crown 
and it is expected the sale of bon
hommes will get underway later 
this week. The bonhommes ar
rivoo this week and they are re
ported eye-catching baubles hav
ing movable parts. · 

The carnival format will be simi
lar to that of other years except 
that the snowmobile races of last 
year will give way to a rally this 
time. A draw for a $1,000 bi!\ will 
be a new feature. 

In charge of the Crowning of 
the Queen night are Raymond Le
gault, chairman; Lucien Chenier, 
Yvon Levac and Rene Gauthier. 

Chairmen of various other com-
mittees are : 

Sports: Maurice Sauve. 
Parade Marshal- Emile Viau. 
Bonanza Night-John ¥acDon-

ald. 
I>ubllcity- Gerard Roy. 
Adult De.nee-Guy Cholette. 
Snowmobile rally-Donat Des-

champs. · 
$1,000 draw- Bob Leroux. 
Sunday supper-Lefebvre bro

thers. 
Bazaar- Paul Poirier. 

Lions Hear Talk 
Zone Chairman Lloyd Davis of 

Iroquois paid an official visit to 
Alexandt1a Lions Club, Monday 
night, when he was accompanied 
by several members of Iroquois 
Lions Club. Mr. Davis spoke on 
Commitment of Lions and the 
force for good club members con
stitute both on the local and in
ternational levels. 

President Lyall Costello was in 
the chair and reports were received 
on the Christmas party and con
cert, the New Year's Eve dance 
and the 300-Club draw just con
cluded. Lion J. P. Touchette Is 
chairman of the new 300-Club 
d1"aw, due to start next Friday. 

To Do Research On 
·f ellowship Awarded 

Roderick A. McDonald, son of 
Mr. ,;ind Mrs. John J . McDonald, 
con~lon 4, Lancaster, success
fully cRlfended hJs doctoral thesis 
in Bioi~y at the University of 
Ottawa, 'December 16, i971. His 
degree wil} be presented officially 
at the Spr~ Convocation in May. 

Dr. McDonald will be leaving 
preJently, for Ann Arbor, Michi
ganJ where he Will begin research 
wor at the Untversity of Michi
gan on a poot-ddctoral fellowship 
aw ded him by t he Department 
of Nlitcrobiology. 

Again Vice-Chairman 
Separate Board 

Lindy Latour wa-s re-elected to 
a fifth term as chairman of the 
Roman Catholic Separate School 
Board at Tuesday's meeting 1n 
Cornwall. Mr. Latour said this 
would be hls last term. 

Raymond Rochon of Alexandria, 
was returned as vice-chairman. 

To Call For Tenders 
The SD and G Roman Catholic 

Separate School Board has agreed 
to call for tenders for construction 
of the Glen Robertson school. 
Members of the Glen Robertson 
school committee, told the board 
there was no ne d for a project 
manager in the construction of the 
school. 

The board has hired a project 
manager for construction of the 
open-concept design Alexandria 
Senior French School. 

Mrs. A. Vinet 
Died At Hull 

The former Marie Ouellette of 
Alexandria, Mrs. Arthur Vinet died 
suddenly at her home in Hull, 
Que., Friday, Dec. 31st. Aged 72, 
she was the daughter of Emile 
Ouellette an his wife, Cecile Sa
bo1u-in. 

Mrs. Vinet had resided in Hull 
through most of her life. 

To mourn she leaves her hus
band, three brothers and six sis
ters. They are: Hermile, Alex
andre and Eugene Ouellet te of 
Alexandt·ia; Sister Louise Ouel
lette, SCO; Sister Louise Margaret 
sco; Sister Jeanne Cecile, sco; 
Miss Germaine Ouellette, all of 
Ottawa; Sister Rosina Ouellette, 
SNJM, Windsor; Mrs. Alexin!I, 
Caron, Chatham. Several sisters
.in-law also survive as do many 
nieces and nephews. 

The funeral was held Jan. 4th 
In St. Raymond Church, Hull, with 
burial tn Sacred Hee.rt cemetery 
here. Rev. Denis Lefebvre recit
ed the prayers at the graveside. 

A_ssistant Principal 
Denis Va!llancourt has been ap. 

poip.ted a,sslstant principal at Per
petual Help School, here. He Will 
be relieved of teaching duties in 
order to allow the acting-principal, 
Claude Brunet, more time to pre
pare the program for the new re
gional senior French school now 
under construction. 

PRO NUNCIO HERE-In 
andria, Monday, while on a week
end visit to this diocese, Arch
bishop Guido Del Mestrl, Apostolic 
Pro Nuncio to Canada, concele
brated a mass ln St. Finnan's 
Cathedral, attended by school chil
dren and adult members of tho 
laity. The archbishop is flanked, 
above, by Bishop Adolphe Pl'OulX 
and Rev. Gllles Deslauriers at the 
altar. Later the visitor was guest 
at a pre-luncheon reception host
ed by town council ln the Curling 
clubrooms and attended by some 
40 members of the diocesan clergy. 
Mayor Touchette made the in
formal presentation of a pair of 
shoes, product of the Brown Shoe 
plant, to the guest of honor. The 
clergy then enjoyed a dinner in 
Sacred Heart Hall before the papal 
nuncio returned to Cornwall to 
attend another civic reception. En 
route here, Monday morning, t11e 
party made a brief stop at St. 
Raphael's where the archbishop 
viewed the 1·uins of the old church 
and toured Iona Academy, foft. 
His Excellency expressed dismay 
that such an historic and service
/able institution might be forced to 
close. His Excellency felt that the 
present trend toward an ecumeni
cal spirit and away from church 
institutions was basically a good 
trend but expressed the opinion 
"that the church structure was still 
necessary because the flesh will 
not continue to exist without the 
bones". 

To End Deposits 
On School Books 

The SD & G County Board of 
1 

Education "went all the way" 
Tuesday night to lift requirements 
to pay deposits for books loaned in 
secondary schools. 

Effective June l, school princi
pals will no longer collect deposits 
from students. 

The board accepted the recom
mendation of principals to elimin
ate book deposits in all schools in 
the interests of uniformity. Under 
the present system, some princi
pals collect no deposit while others 
collect deposits of v a r y in g 
amounts. 

Concern that ellntlnation of the 
deposit would result in higher loss 
and maltreatment of books was 
put down by Mlministrators who 
said the deposit had effected no 
significant improvement in hand
ling of books. Tho principals have 
other means to contrnl the i-eturn 
of books, they explained. 

Only two of 27 head of cattle 
were lost when the loafing barn 
of Wilfred Valfance, Maxville, was 
destroyed by fire Thursday after
noon of last week. Those two were 
confined in a box stall and were 
unable to leave the flaming barn 
with the rest of the herd. 

Mr. Vallance estimates the loss 
at some $15,000. It included two 
harvester wagons, bailer, hay wa
gon, cultivator and other equip
ment stored ln the barn on Mr. 
Vallance's west farm. 

He has warm praise for the 
work of the Maxville fire brigade, 
particularly its junior firemen who 
responded, to the alarm with their 
seniors. Firemen were able to pre
vent spread of the flames to the 
silo and feed shed as well as to 
an old house on the property. 

Mr. Vallance was in Alexandria 
attending a farm meeting when 
notified of the fire. It was dis
covered about 2 p.m . by neighbors 

Carnation Plant 
Gets New Name 

The Carnation plant at Alex
andria got a new name as of Jan. 
1st and is now known as CIP 
Foods, Ltd, The CIP stands for 
Carnation Instant Products and 
the re-christening is due to the 
fact the locat plant is manufactur
ing non-dairy products. 

The latest product, a chocolate 
powder, is now being test marketed 
in British Columbia and Plant 
Superintendent Ken Brown has 
yet to hear how the new powder is 
being accepted. 

W. J. Periard 
Died Suddenly 
While At Mass 

A heart attack suffered while he 
was attend.ing the 11 o'clock mass 
in Sacred Heart Church Sunday, 
took the life of a widely-known 
local businessman, William J. 
Periard. Aged 76, Mr. Perlard 
had been in apparent good heaJth 
when stricken 1n his pew as the 
mass was starting, 

He was pronounced dead on ar
rival at Glengarry Memorial Hos
pital. 

A lifefong resident of town and 
area who had operated his own 
general store business over a 35-
year period, W. J . Periard was 
born In Lochiel Township, a son of 
Fabien Periard and Elizabeth Dou
tre. 

In World War I , he went over
seas with the 154th Battalion and 
following war service was employ
ed at Morgan's In Montreal and In 
the A. Markson store here, before 
going into business for himself. 
A Fourth Degree member of the 
Knights of Columbus, Mr. Periard 
was an avid sportsman who played 
golf and had been active in the 
Curling Club over many years. 

One sister sw·v1ves, Marie Irene, 
Mrs. Dalma Leduc of Hawkesbury, 
as do several nieces and nephews. 

Members of the Fourth Degree 
K of C formed an honor guard at 
the funeral held Wednesday to 
Sacred Heart Church and. ceme
tery. Rev. Patrick Breton offered 
the mass. 

Members of Alexandria Legion 
Branch and Glengai-ry Council K 
of C were honorary pallbearers 
while the active bearers were 
nephews, Roger and Roland Per
iard, Donatien Montpetit, Marcel 
Roy, Gerard Lalonde and C!ayde 
Lemay. 

Bishop Proulx Announces Meeting 
Of Synod To Be Held Next May 

His Excellency :Bishop Molphe 
Proulx, Bishop of the Diocese of 
Alexandria has announced the 
dates of the forthcoming synod to 
be held in Cornwall. This synod, 
is to take place from May 19th 
through May 22nd at Saint Col
umban's Parish Centre. Approxi
mately four hundred people are 
expected to participate either as 
voting delegates, ,1temates or ob
servers. 

The synod actually began on 
Januru:y 15, 1968 when his excel
lency Bishop Proulx announced 
the beginning of a three-phased 
program culminating with an 
actual synod. A synod is a fawful 
assembly convoked by the bishop, 
in which he gathers together the 
priests, the clerics, and official 
representatives of the lay people 
of the diocese for the purpose of 
doing and deliberating concerning 
what belongs to the pastoral care 
of his diocese. 

The .first phase was a soclologl
cal study of the two connt.1.es or 
Stormont and Glenga.rry involving 
the socio.I, economic .and relleious 
life , of its people, After compila
tion of the gathered statistics, tak
en from 12,000 families in the two 
counties, it was revealed that pro
found changes had taken p1ace 
over the last fifty years. From a 
basically rural area developed, a 

highly industrialized urban centre. 
This social and! cultural transfor
mation revealed grave repercus
sions on man's religious life as 
well. 

In May 1970, the second ph~e 
of the diocesan synod began. This 
consisted in the formation of four
teen study commissions detailing 
the various aspects of the data 
gatl\ered in phase one. The fol
lowing commissions were .set up : 
Liturgical', Education, Ecumenical, 
Finanoial, Youth, Fam!ly Life, La.!
ty and Apostolate, Social Action, 
Communication, and Church Life. 
The various commissions of 11tudy 
have now brought forth concrete 
propooals of renewal within our 
diocesan community. 

These propooals represent the 
beginning of phase three which ls 
the actualization of the efforts 
of the past three years. In an
nouncini. the dates of the synod, · 
his Excellency marks also the be
ginning of phase three. During ' 
the four-day May seS&lon, the de
legates will be assembled as a 
structured parliament debating 
and voting on the proposed reso
lutions. 

His Excellency Bishop Adolphe 
Proulx announces the appoint
ment of the executive steering 
committee for t he synod proposed 
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who spotted the flames. Origin is 
unknown but Mr. Vallance be
lieves it may have started In the 
pump house. 

The loss ls partiy covered by in
surance and he plans to rebuild, 

Charter chairman of the hospltaJ 
board, G. G. Aubry, QC, will chair 
the program and the present 

Funeral Saturday Father EwenJ. Macdonald 
Dean Of Diocesan Clergy Died Tuesday 

Msgr. Ewen J. Macdonald 
iu his Diamoncl Jubilee year 

Local Police To 
Give Evidence 

Three members of Alexandria's 
four-man police force w.111 be in 
Cornwall next Tuesday testifying 
before the grand jury in the case 
of· former Chief of Police Cleroux. 
Constable F,oger Levert was not 
subpoenaed and he will hold down 
the fort he!'e. 

If the grand jury returns a 
true bill ln the case it is posslbfo 
the trial will be held next week. 

Rod Sayant 
Died At 61 

A well known re&i.dent of the 
Glen Norman area, Roderick Say
ant died Sunday, l)ec. 26th, in 
Glengarry iMemorl!ll H o s pi t a 1, 
Alexandria, after an illness of one 
week. 

The son of the late Alexander 
Sayant and his wife, Mary Gillies, 
he was born June 6th, 1910, in 
Glen Norman and had farmed 
there all his life. Word of his 
unexpected death came as a shock 
to hls relatives and friends. 

To mourn his passing he leaves 
two brothers and three ,sisters, 
Larry and! Archie of Vernon, Ont,, 
Margaret, iMts. W. J. McDonald, 
Brockville; Rita, Mrs. Ovilda Cuil
lericr, Glen Nevis, and Janet, Mrs. 
Archie N. Macdonald, Therien, Al
berta. 

The funeral was held Dec, 29th 
from the Morris Funeral Home to 
St. Finnan's Cathedral and ceme
tery, where mass was celebrated 
by Rev. Felix DaPrato, PP, Glen 
Nevis. Pres~t\t ih the Sanctuary 
wei·e Rev. Leo 'MncDonell and Rev. 
James Wylie. 

Six nephews acted as pallbear
ers, Ian G. and George McDonald, 
Ottawa; Gany Sayant, Richmond, 
Ont.; Howard Sayant, Vernon; 
Charles Macdonald, Grande Prai
rie, Alberta and Garfield McDon
ald, Kingston. 

The funeral wl11 be held Satur
day at 2 p.m. in St. Finnan's 
Cathedral, here, of the dean of 
the diocesan clergy, Major Rt. Rev. 
Ewen J . Macdonald, PA, VG, MC, 
who died Tuesday at MacDonell 
Memorial Hospital in Cornwall. He 
was in hls 89th year. 

Vicar-General of the diocese Ill 
which he had served .more than 
60 years, historian and naturalist, 
Father Ewen was one of • the last 
surviving Roman Catholic chap
lains of World War I ~n which he 
had proceeded overseas with the 
154th Battallon. His military ser
vice had also included World War 
II In which he had served as 
Senior RC Chaplain of the 4th 
Canadian Division. 

Awarded the Military Cross in 
the first World War, Father E\Ven 
had twice been honored by his 
Church. Appointed a Domestic 
Prelate in 1956, he was named a 
Prothonotary Apostolic 1n 1960 
when he celebrated the golden an
niversary of his ordination. He 
had again been feted at St. Fin
nan's in June 1970 on the occasion 
of his diamond jubilee. 

The body will be waked at the 
Morris Funeral Home, here, from 
i p.m. today, Thursday, until 3 
pm. Friday when it will be con
veyed to St. Finnan's Cathedral. 
It will lie-in-state until 2 p.m. 

Lale Snowmobiling 
Draws Complaints 

PoUce are checking up on snow
mobllers who are staying out on 
the lake late at night and whose 
noisy homecoming are drawing 
complaints of citizens. The local 
by-law restricts snowgoers to quit• 
ting the streets by 11 p.m, but the 
m!ld weather of this week has been 
perfectly suited, to snowmobiling. 

Chesterville Man 
New Board Chairman 

W . Lorne Thompson was elected 
Tuesday night as chairman of the 
Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry 
county board of education for the 
year 1972, 

Mr. Thompson replaces Gerard 
Gauthier. 

The new chairman ls a native of 
Chesterville and has been on the 
board since its formation in 1969. 
He will be the first trustee from 
outside the city of Cornwall to 
act as chairman. 

Fraser Campbell of the Max
ville ai-ca was elected vlce-chau·
man. 

Winner Of Car 
Mrs. Helen Hope of Alexandria, 

was the lucky winner of the car, 
grand prize drn.wn for Friday 
night in the 300-Club draw of 
Alexandria Lions Club. Mrs. il:ope 
is the wife of Wallace Hope 
whose Glengarry Motor Sales is 
one of the suppliers of cars in the 
draw. 

Saturday when Bishop Adolphe 
Proulx, with priests of the diocese, 
will concelebrate the funeral mass. 
Burial will be in the family plot 
in St. Finnan•s cemetery. 

Born in the 9th Lancaster, Fa
t her Ewen was a son of John K . 
Macdonald and his wife, Isabel 
MacMillan of the Mccrimmon 
area. After attending the Alex
andria schools, he took his rei:t
gious training at the Montrllll 
College and was ordained a prit 
Dec. 17, 1910, at Montreal. 

His long service in the diocese 
twice interrupted by war, Father 
Ewen had served at Cornwall andi 
in the Cathedral parish h ere, as 
well as having been parish priest 
at Greenfield, Lochiel and Dick
inson's Landing. He had aJso ser
ved as chaplain at the Precious 
BlOOd monastery before going to 
MacDonell Memorial Hospital, 

Deeply interested in the history 
of Glengarry and Its early families 
Father Ewen had become know~ 
as the font of information con
cerning the genealogy of people 
far and wide. That knowledge was 
always readily made available and 
the aging cleric had many de
man~ on his time and knowledge. 

An ardent hunter and fisher
man, Father Ewen was also a con
servationist throughout the years. 
It was at his suggestion that the 
Loe~ Garry area was made a game 
preserve. Interested in all forms 
of athletics, Father Ewen had 
been a star performer on the la
crosse field of Alexandria in his 
youth and had been an active curl
er here, over many years. 

His early connection with the 
military 11fe had been continued 
in militia ch·cles through the years 
and Father Ewen retained a close 
link with those who had serv!hl 
with him i.n two wars. 

The last surviving member of his 
family, he leaves a nephew, Ed
mun{l Rice of Washington, DC, 
and many cousins throughout the 
county. 

Reaches Century 
Mark Saturday 

Marking her 100th birthday, 
Saturday, Jan. 15th, is a lifelong 
resident of this area, Mrs. Alex
ander PJdgeon. The centenarian 
is . residing at Glen-Stor-Dun 
Lodge, Cornwall, where her last 16 
yea.rs have been spent. 

The former Rose Poirier, Mrs. 
Pidgeon lived most of her active 
life in the Dominlonville area of 
Roxborough Township. She re
sided in Alexandria before going 
to the Lodge. 

Now confined to her bed, Mrs. 
;Pidgeon is not in robust health 
nnd it is expected hei· 100th birth
day will be spent quietly. 

She hM four surviving sons and 
two daughter»: !•'red, of Alexan
dria; Hugh of Lancaster; Albert, 
Montreal; Dan of Ottawa; Mrs. 
John J. Pechie, London, Ont. and 
Mrs. Delima Sauve, Kemptville. 

RADIO HOLIDAY-Reading you loud and clear and 
"Merry Christmas" to you too! That's the way It 
was for Corporal Don Fosb"erg and his wife, Frances, 
over the Christmas and 'New Year holidays. Both 

, patients in the Cornwall General Hospltat and com
pletely Immobile, their communication problem was 
solved when fr iends in Maxville produced a set 
of two-way radios. Since they were baclt-to-back In 
adjoining rooms, a simple tap on the wall would 

sound the alert · and the conversation began. Mrs. 
Forberg ls in the hospital as a result of a motor 
:vehicle col1lslon in Cornwall early m December. 
Corporal Fosberg was hospitalized as a result of in
juries sustained while on duty. Corporal Fosberg, 
who has served at :M:axvlllc Detachment, Ontario 
Provincial Police, for the past nine years. has been 
transferred to Smithville Detachment and after re
covery will be leaving this area . 

,· 
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ED I TOR I A L IT'S OUR OPINION 
·- .e -

A F ace~Lifting Program 
Another $10 million lrns been added to 

the $25 million the Ontario Government has 
provided to finance its local incentives win
ter works program. The municipalities 
have been notified that they can now under
take winter employment projects on private 
property provided they are in the public 
interest and have received consent of the 
property owners conccrn,cd. 

This opens the door to a community-wide 
clean-up of the unsightly victims of Dutch 
elm disease and we are happy to hear town 
council has ;in its plans just such a tree
cutting )program. 'l'he grants allotted to 
Alexandria, Mayor 'l'ouehettc tells us, are 
ample to cover such a project in addition to 
the programs already underw-ay. 

Property-owners who have dead or dying 
trees and who have found the cost of their 
removal exorbitant would do well to ensure 
their properties are included in the tree
cutting program. No doubt town council 
will be asking tbe co-operation of citizens 
in order that no a.ffe ted trees will be 
missed. 

'rhe program might well be extended to 
. include the removal of any other eye-sores 
such as ruins of old buildings, unsightly 
fence rows and such, in t.he interest of a 
tidier, more attractive town. 

Should a few dollars remain unspent 
come spring a tree-planting program could 
be instituted to replace those once-stately 
elms tha1 are coming down. 

1f Colonel Sam Had Been Born Here 
The death of Colonel Sam McLaughlin at 

the age of 100, last week in Oshawa, con
jures up visions of the thriving city Alex
andria might long have been had Colonel 
Sam's father been building carriages in this 
town at the turn of the century, rather than 
in Oshawa. His operation in those horse 
and buggy days must have been very similar 
to that of Munro & !McIntosh here. 

Our Carriage Works was turning out a 
buggy from Glcngarry every 15 minutes of 
the working day. In 1902 the Alexandria 
ilant shipped 6,000 products of its assembly 
·nes right across the Dominion, to Europe, 

Alrica, Mexico and many other count1·ies. 
Several hundred skilled tradesmen could 
easily have shifted· to lthe production of 
those horseless carriages that made their 
fi.rst appearance in Alexandria in J9l0. 

That was not to 1be. Perhaps because 
they were too old to adapt to changing 
times, had no sons to follow in 'thefr foot
steps, or for any of a number of reasons, 
Munro & McIntosh stayed with tbe buggy in 
face of a flood of mechanical carriages that 
followed World · War I. Falling demand 
forced dwindling production and the rest is 
bitter history; faltering attempts to stay 
in business, amalgamation with Canada Car
riage, shutd<>wn of a plant that covered 
more ltban a town block and eventually raz
ing of the buildings in 1935 to save taxes. 

'!'hat was the depth of the depression and 
the lowest point in lthe local economy as a 

wlilole gcnera1t:ion of 1craftsmen ·who had 
known booming local plants went without 
work. No doubt Oshawa was Jiard hit 'by 
depression, too, but it had McLaughlin's 
!Buick 'and Colonel Sam followed in his 
father 's footsteps to expand his auto plants 
,and become top man of General Motors of 
Canada. 

It is pure conjecture of course, to ima
gine our town as the auto capital of Canada. 
W c might have gained much in material 
wealth had our Carriage Works switched to 
auto making. Fewer of our young people 
would l,ave joined the exodus in search of a 
mo1·e promising future. But the picture of 
sprawling plants belching smoke into our 
clean, Glcngarry sky, of militant auto work
ers on the picket Jines, leaves us resigned 
to the fact Alexandria is not another 0sha
W'a. If Colonel Sam had lived out his long 
life in our town the tempo might long ago 
have worn this editor down. 

A mcdiumsize, auto-parts industry that 
would p1•omise st~ady employment, we 
would welcome here; but not a giant plant, 
thank you. Alc:x.andria has managed to 
shake off two decades ,of depressed times 
and is making slow, but steady, progress. 
The industries we have are diversified and 
have been blessedly free of shutdowns in a 
time when larger centres are hard hit by 
unemployment. 

Let's have more of the same. 

A ·Law That Won't Work 
Pollution control can be overdone and 

such an instance, to our way of thinking, is 
the new provincial regulation against burn
ing refuse. Under the new law that became 
effective January 1st, one cannot burn any
thing outdoors, nor even light a fire unless 
it be a recreational one for a ·cook-out or 
camp fire . 

This is in many ways an extension of the 
local by-law that forbids burning of leaves, 
etc., and regulates the use 1of incinerators 
within our town limits. But in its province
wide application it poses a real headache 
for municipalities whose dumps may no 
longer burn off their garbage. Now it must 
be buried. Burning of such waste material 
is discouraged because it contributes to pol
lution of the air. 

.An impractical and unnecessary regula
tion, we sec itliis; a law that won't work be
cause people don't agree with it. In its 
application to municipal garbage dumps it 
will sharply in.crease costs while serving a 
very questionable purpose. Small t9wn 
dumps by their very nature are located in 
isolated areas where the odor of burning 
refuse has limited if any nuisance value. 
At a guess, we would say ninety per cent 
of the garbage going to the dump consists 
-0f paper and there is a minimum of smoke 
to foul the air in its burning. 

A law :that ,permitted the burning of 
paper 'and other flammable refuse, but in
sisted on burial of matter not so readily 
prey to flames , might make some sense. 

There would be no odor problem, no rat 
infestation, a minimum of air pollution and 
all at n fraction of the cost this new Jaw 
threatens. 

Area municipalities will probably honor 
this new provincial law by ignoring it, but 
the larger cities and towns of Ontario have 
a real problem on their hands. Toronto 
au_thori Lies were considering specially de
sig-ned railway cars to transport their moun
tains of garbage to the wilds of Northern 
Ontario, but there was immediate reaction. 
'fhc people of Northern Ontario wanted no 
part of Southern Ontario's garbage and at 
last report Toronto was thinking in terms 
of fillihg a quarry in the Pickering area 
with its tons of daily trash. The people of 
Pickering probably will refuse 'roronto 's 
refuse, too. 

Overgrown cities are conditioned to a 
garbage problem but this new Environ
mental Protection Act extends it even into 
the countryside where a limited amount of 
smoke poses no threat to the 'quality of the 
air we breathe. 

Well intended this legislation may have 
been but it will ill serve the cause of anti
pollutionists. Government w-ould be better 
advised to war on the serious causes of air 

. pollution, the car exhaust, the belching fac-
tory chimney, the home furnace. When it 
sets its sights on the municipal dump it 
seems Ito be straining at the gnat and swal
lowing the camel. 

Calling Sherlock Holmes 
Too bad the great sleuth has passed to 

his eternal :rest. Canada could use the ser
vices of a really sharp detective right now. 
We face a mystery for which there seems 
to be no answer-at least not from the of
ficial sources where the ·basic facts are kept. 

You all know the outlines of the plot. 
Unemployment is rampant. No less than 
503,000 Canadians were officially listed as 
unemployed in the latest government fi
g1m1s. At the same time some 38,500 jobs 
remained unfilled. Baffling, isn't it, sug
gests an editorial in The Wingham Advance
Time1:1 ? 

It wouldn't be puzzling if the unfilled 
positions required rare exp rts like crocodile 
skinners -or camel driv9rs, but that's not the 
case. A fairly high percentage of the work
C'rs needed are for jobs in sales and office 
work and other tasks for which one would 
assume there would be many applicants. 

To further illustrate this t1'angc im
balance, the classifi d ad pages of The Lon
don Free Press often carry three ur four 
columns of notices placed by individuals or 
organizations seeking 'help. In sharp con
trast is the listing under '' work wanted'', 
where it is not unusual to find as few as 
one, two or lthrre persons seeking employ
rncnt. 

Some possible solutions to the mystery 
present themselves. One of lthe most inter
esting is whether or not our "New Unem
ployment Insurance", along with many 
other forms of public assistance have made 
unemployment a somewhat less than totally 
distasteful way of life. 

Another rather pressing question is just 
how much Jias been accomplished by the 
.federal government's manpow~er re-training 
program, a system of IO-month courses in
tended to !teach new skills to those who 

.could find no employment in the fields in 
which they previously worked. The experi
ence of many employers with the ·graduates 
of these schools has, to say the least not 
been encouraging. ' 

Community colleges and brand new uni
versities have blossomed forth all over the 
c?untry. Tens of !thousands of young Cana
d_1ans have had access to a variety of educa
tional opportunities which did not even exist 

· 25 years ago. , 
Somewhere, hidden in the intricate files 

at Toronto or Ottawa, there must ,be an 
answer to the great mystery •of 503,000 un
empl?yed and a parallel and equally dis
tressrng shortage of people who can perform 
the normal tasks that require average 
everyday intellig nee and ambition. ' 
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TEN YEARS AGO

Thursday, Ja.n,. 11, 1962 

Slight improvement ls reported 
in the condition of Stanley camp
bell, 45 of Breadalbane, who suf
fered a fractured skull and severe 
face :injuries 1n a collis.\on on 
Highway 34 between jVankleek Hill 
and ' Hawkesbury, Dec. 28th. The 
Campbell car was in collision with 
a Glengarry Transport truck. -
Bert Lalonde of Alexandria has 
been accepted as a driver-examin
er by the Ontario Dept. of Trans
port. He will report to Ottawa 
:M'.onday for a month of training. 
- Mrs. Alexander Pidgeon, now 
resident at Glen-Star-Dun Lodge, 
marks her 90th birthday on Mon
day; - Three Kenyon men who 
have joined the Army left Jan . 
3rd for Camp Shilo, 1Man 0 Donald 
Alex MacLean, Duncan McDonald 
and Ian McCaskill. 

TWENTY YEARS AGO-

Frldn.y, January 11th, 1952 

Members of the Area High 
School Board have decided it 
would not object if Counties Coun
cil saw fit to alter the county-wide 
Area to allow Maxv!lle and adjoin
ing sections of Kenyon to set up 
a High School Area at iMa.xvllle. -
Alexandria's grand old man, Rory 
McCormick marks his 102nd birth• 
day tomonow. - Local Registrar 
of Deeds for the county dwing the 
past 17 years, Stephen O'Connor, 
Sr., died Friday at ·75 , 

THIRTY YEARS AGO-

Friday, Jan. 9th, 1942 

Two cllstrict airmen, Sgt. H . A. 
(Bert) McLennan of Apple 11111, 
and Sgt.-Pilot Rene Lalonde of 
Cornwall, have been killed on ac
tive service overseas, according .to 
word reacll.lng relatives early this 
week. A son of Mr. and Mrs, D. 
S. McLennan, Sgt. McLennan was 
killed iln a flying accident January 
3rd. - Mrs. R. H. Cowan and 
Mrs. Dona!d A. Macdonald wm be 
joint presidents of Afexand..rla. unit, 
Red Cross. - Mr. and Mrs. D. C. 
Morrison of the Bainsville area., 
will celebrate the 50th anniversary 
of their wedding, Tuesday, Janu
ary 13th. - Archie Sayant of Olen 
Norman, left Mom!ay for Galt air
craft school. - Miss Joan Gormley 
yesterday joined the local staff of 
the ;Bank of Nova Scotia. 

FORTY YEARS AGO-

Friday, January 8th, 1932 

The fiftieth anniversary of the 
marriage of Mr. and Mrs. Norman 
McLaren of Vankleek Hill, was 
celebrated at their home on Union 
Street, last Monday. A purse of 
gold was presented on behalf of 
Vankleek Hill Baptist Church. -
The annual competition in Royal 
Victoria Jubilee trophy play takes 
place at the local curling rink next 
week. Dr, H. L. Cheney, Dr. R. J. 
McCallum and T . J, Gormley are 
to sklp Alexandria rinks against 
five outside rinks representing 
Hawkesbury and Vankleek Hill. -
Six student nurses of Hater Dieu, 
Cornwall, were succes.sful In their 
examinations fo1· R e g is t e r e d 
Nurses. Among them were Kath
leen Deruchie, South Branch; Eve• 
Jyn McGillls. Green Valley; Mar• 
garet Wood, Martlntown; Lillian 
Major, Williamstown; Ne 111 e 
Fraser, Lancaster. - Charles Mc• 
Naughton has sold his property, 
Main Street North, Maxville, to 
Mrs. Rutley of Finch Township, 
and he has purchased iMl'S, Rut
ley's farm. 

FIFTY YEARS AGO
Friday, January 13th, 1922 

The committee of the Glengll.lTY 

-----------------------

IMPROVEMENT NEEDED 

WITH OUR 

RAMBLING 
REPORTER 

by Ed. 

And at today's cost of a box 
of kleenex, we'll thank ye for a. 
hanky, 

PAGING THE RAIDEltS 

If there's a consumer protection 
agency at ottawa it must be that 
none of it.s personnel play Santa 
Claus at Christmas. If they did 
any gift wrapping, surely they'd 
be aware that the consumer ls be.1 
mg taken for a ride each time he 
or she buys Christmas wraPP!ng 
paper, and probably all those al
lied! stickers, tags and tapes as 
well. 

Our special peeve is the big roll 
of gift wrap that sets one back 35 
cents or so. Co!orful and Christ
massy It is, but open up that tight
ly sealed Package to start gift 
wrapping and one finds but twa 
medium sized sheets of paper 
wound about that huge corrugated 
roll. 

. . GLEANED FROM OUR FlLES 

It is rather disappointing to read 
about the new services which the 
Canadlan Post Office ls introduc
ing at the present time. Nearly 
every day, The Times receives 
complaints from subscribers about 
the slow delivery and even the 
non-delivery of the paper. One 
would almost think that Postmas
ter-General Jean-Pierre Cote 
would improve the services he al
ready has before embarking upon 
new ones, 

More than a little put out was 
your Rambling ,Ret>orter on the 
eve of Christmas when he get to 
gift wrapping a rather large toy 
and found the paper 1n one of 
those rnlls wouldn't suffice. The 
toy wasn't too expensive, until we'd 
got It glft-wrappe<:1., 

It's eye-catching stuff, hut 
should !lt be costing as much or 
more than wallpaper? And u 
the prices aren't way out of line 
surely the packaging is intended 
to be false and mlsleading. Seems 
to us there"s a faw against such, 
but the suppliejr:s of Christmas 
packaging seem to have been aet
ting away with theh· own type of 
highway robbery for years. 

Soldiers' M,emorial acknowledges 
the receipt of $1,832.40 from the 
Red Cross Society of Glengarry, 
_and $455,10 from the Highland 
Society, proceeds of concert and 
ball on St. Andrew's Day. Total 
on hand now is $7,628.81. - Dr. 
W. L. McDougald, a native of 
Alexandria, has been appointed 
president of the Montreal Harbor 
Commission. - St. Joseph's Cath
olic Separate School at Lancaster 
was formally opened on Monday, 
with a High Mass attended by all 
the pupils and a large congrega
tion, The spacious solid brick 
building on Oak Street, was form
erly the home of the late Rod 
Cameron. - Mr. and Mrs. Edgar 
Irvine left Monday to spend the 
whiter months In Florida. - John 
Muir, 3rd Kenyon, is confined to 
his room, he having recently sus
tained a broken leg. - Miss Essie 
McPhee, who has been holidaying 
at her home here, left Tuesday 
to resume her duties as nurse-In
training at St. Joseph's Hospital, 
Landon, Ont. 

SIXTY YEARS AGO

Friday, January 12th, 1912 

An application is to be made to 
the Ontario Government at the 
next session for an Act to In
corporate . The Glenga.rry and 
Stormont Railway Co., with power 
to construct and operate a line 
of railway from a point on the 
CPR at tlle eastern border of, 
Olengarry in Lancaster Township, 
to the Town of Cornwall. - With 
a view to perfecting themselves 
In the Terpischorean art a number 
of our young people contemplate 
having a professor from Montreal 
open a class here, - The Eastern 
Pipe and Construction Co. have 
several big propositions under con
sideration and should they ma
terialize the pros~cts for 1912 
for th1s our latest Industry seem 
bright. - We understand, that a 
number of young men of the town 
will shortly start rehearsing for 
a minstrel perfo1·mance to be given 
in Easter week. 

SEVENTY YEARS AGO

Fri1L1,y, January loth, 1902 

DW1can !Morrison of Dalhousie 
· Station, lost sixteen fine cows 
valued at $800, through poisoning. 
Mr. Mon-Ison used the white lead 
to fill up a crack 1n the water
trough and the mass poisoning 
resulted. - The annual meeting 
of the Glengarry Agricultural AS• 
soclation was held on Wednesday. 

A. A. McMillan was elected presi
dent for 1902; Capt. H. A. Cam
eron, 1st vice-president; Capt. A, 
G. F. Macdonald, 2nd vice-pres!- , 
dent; G. H. MacOilllvray, secre
tary; and John Simpson, treasurer. 
- The silver cups won by A. K. 
McDonald of Greenfield, and A. 
Snyder of Williamstown, at the 
athletic tournament ln Ottawa last 
Qctober are now on view at the 
News office. - Despite Sunday's 
heavy stonn, Paul Daprato, pro
prietor of the Alexandria. Skating 
Rink, held its Carnival, Monday 
evening. Mrs. P. Lauzon and Miss 
M. Grant won the ladles' costume 
prizes, while T. Welsh and JO/l. 
Brunet won the gentlemen's prizes. 

The Weeklies Say 

SKJMJ.>Y COVER 

In these days of instalment buy. 
ing, some girls look like they're 
wearing only the fh·st instalment. 

-Cranbrook CBC) Courier 

-Fort Frances (Ont.) Times 

U.S. INVESTMENT HELPED 

Many of us look on American 
big business as the root of all evil, 
and point to Canadian ownership 
as the solution to all our problems. 
If the Canadian people are un
willing to invest their money in 
Canadian industry, then they 
would have the government do It, 
with our tax dollars. Few of us 
realize that without the major 
American investment In thls coun
try over the past century we would 
now be little removed from the 
horse-and-buggy stage of develop
ment. Nor do we seem to realize 
that if the govel'nment put up the 
development dollars it would be 
with our tax money and we would 
have little or nothing to say about 
the risk Involved or the efficiency 
of management. 

-Stanstead (Que.) Journal 

Lost Incentive To Save 
('fhe Ridgetown Dominion ) 

We were given something to think about the other day 
when we overheard a father offer to prepay insurance for his 
son only to have the son refuse saying that by the time the 
insurance- came due there would be no use for it since every
body would be under pension from the government and a large 
sum of illloney coming in would be more of a liability than a 
benefit. 

We were forced to an awareness of how quickly ·and how 
much this (!Ountry has changed in recent decades. Changes 
have taken place in consumer goods and services, business or
ganization, government powers, living acc.ommodation, com
munication and transportation: 

No less have been the changes in the style of living and 
the plans for the future. Annual hours of work are being ' 
shortened. An attempt is being made to distribute income. 
Educational1 medical and hospital facilities are beng more 
widely used. 

All the changes are now welcomed by those who remember 
the past. But in spite of the loss of some traditional virtues, 
thrift, industry, and obedience to authority, social and econo
mic progress is being made. Forces bringing change cannot be 
stopped. All groups in the community must understand this 
and adjust to the inevitable and do what they can to modify, 
ox· reconstruct these :forces so 1.hat Canada will continue to 
improve conditions of life for all its citizens. 

Way back when our gift giving 
was ~ore extensive one could buy 
sheaves of colored tissue paper 
that covered a multitude ot gifts. 
If it's st!ll on the market, It's hard 
to locate at Christmas when the 
more expensive papers seem the 
only thing available. 

If Mr. Basford, or whoeYer's 
in charge of Consumers' Affairs 
up at Ottawa, doesn't look into 
this item of mislead.Ing packaging 
we're thinking of enlisting Ralph 
Nader ,and his mlders !or the Job. 

A lot of stores do your gift 
wrapping for you in this sophisti
cated age, but we get a kick out of 
doing our own packaging. We 
used to, that ls, until the criminal 
cost of two sheets or paper took 
almost all the Joy out of it. 

There's so much fooltba.ll COlll• 

ing into the home, even, the Uttle 
woman Is beginning to kiek. 

A PLETHORA OF PIGSKINS 

Chr~tmas day can be a wearing, 
wearying one for the woman of 
the house, what with all the fam. 
lly home and a Chrlstmas dinner 
to prepare. The most recent one 
must be of unhappy memory for 
many housewives who stlli have 
etched in their mind's eye that 
picture of the menfolk glued to 
their chairs all through the day 
th.elr ~yes fixed on the par]o; 
screen where not one, but two, 
football games commanded rapt 
attention all through the after
noon and well past the supper 
hour. 

That was a bit much, five hours 
of solid football on the one day 
of the year that has been dedi
cated to fun and frolic and family 
reunion. And to tax the paUeJM:e 
of the womenfolk right to the 
breaking point, that second crucial 
game went Into overtime. Miami 
and Kansas City set a new record 
for length of a play-off game be
fore a field-goal settled things in 
favor of the Dolphins. 

r-·-· - They'll Do It Every Time © ._ ··1 
:c=====···=======:::;-.==============; 

By that time the menfolk had 
been forcibly evicted from the liv
ingroom or the turkey was a dried
out cause for frazzled nerve ends 
on the part of the cook. And she 
had the unpleasant prospect of a 
repeat performance on Sunday 
when two more major play-oft' 
games were scheduled. It lhe 
wasn't hep on the pigskin parade 
she might be blessedly unaware 
that New Year's weekend threat
ened another such flood of foot
ball. 

5o HER HA!R 15 A-LL WASHED AI-\D 
DRIE.D·· · 7!-!EN WH,t>,.T DOES SHE DO'?· 

6!\'1£ A. LOOKY· • • 

We had a ball. Football is 
about the only fare that can keep 
us viewing television, But even 
so, we found four ge.me.s in two 
days too much of a good thing. 
So many Padded rumps huddled 

, so many ti.mes over those week
ends, the game of football assumed 
assinine proportions. More than a 
little amazed were we that those 
Christmas day games were at
tracting 60 and 70 thousand fans. 
Who was baby sitting all theh· 
kids; and what kind of a Christ
mas were those football orphans 
missing? 

This was the first time pro foot
ball had been progn-ammed :tor 
Chr:istma.s day and understandably 
there was a. wave of protest in the 
U.S. We doubt it will do any 
good, though. Television rules the 
roost and prograrriming a sl)Orts 

(Continued on ?age 3) 
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I NEWS 
OF INTEREST 

FROM MAXVILLE AND I SURROUNDING 
DISTRICT · 

'Flu going arouncli again-quire 
a few people sick for a few days 
with this type. cuts down on 
visiting and entertainment. 
-Mr. and Mrs. Allan c . Vallance 
spent the holidays 1n Me.rkdale 
visiting Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Val
lance, Bruce and Brian. 

Mrs. Ollve O'Hara has returned 
fu her home after a short stay in 
hospital. 

Ron Adams, Barrister, has mov
ed his office into the former Poot 
Office building on the corner of 
Main and Mechanic 6tr~ts. It 
is open Thursday afternoons. 

Mrs. Duncan Stewo.rt and sons 
Oreg and Robbie from Airdrie, 
Alta., spent a couple of weeks with 
her mother Mrs. E. A. McEwen 
and Mr. and Mrs. Sander Stewart. 

Guests from a distance attend
ing the funeral of the late Danny 
George McNaughton were Donald 
JackSOn of Winnipeg, Mrs. Bessie 
Jackson, Roger and Sylvia of 
Peterboro; John Blair of Lanark; 
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Arnott of Perth; 
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Poapst of Mer
rickville and John St. John of 
Calgary. 

Miss Ada Adams of Madoc is 
spending some time with her sis
ter, Mrs. Danny George McNaugh
ton·. , 

JUNIOR FIREMEN DID WELL 

The Maxville Junior Firefighters 
were the heroes of the day at a 
barn fire on a property just west 
of Dominlonvllle owned by J . W. 
Vallance and sons. This group o! 
boys was trained last year at a 
special course given under the di
rection of Chief Merton Casey, 

and Training Officer Albert Rus
sell, and were all together at the 
high school when the fire broke 
out In the afternoon. With the 
senior department they arrived at 
the fire 1n short order and suc
ceeded in containing it to the barn, 
saving a large silo, bunk feeders, 
and the old house. 

Cause of the blaze was undeter
mined. Lost along with the build
Ing was a. quantity of hay, a 
couple of wagons and the baler. 

CURLERS BAD SNOWMOBILE 
PARTY 

Maxville Curling Club had a 
lively Ski-Doo and Curling Party 
last Saturday. The curling went 
on in the afternoon and the eve
ning with mixed teams. Winner 
of the afternoon games was the 
team skipped by Barry Warwick, 
with Doris Blaney, Wilmer McRae, 
and Elizabeth Stuart. Runner-up 
was Bill Hunter, with Audrey War
wick, Gil Leek, a.nd Kimberley 
Fosberg. The evening games were 
won by Hughie Stewart, with Jean 
Campbell, Bernie Robertson, and 
Helen McBain. Runner-up here 
was Gary Smith, with Terry Cou
ture, Walter Blaney, and Margaret 
MacRae. The prizes for these 
games were ,donated by Irwin Sup
ply of Cornwall. 

About 85 guests enjoyed a hot 
chlle con carne supper -convened 
by Mrs. Helen MacLeod. After 
the evening curling came the Ski
Doo outing, and thirty-five of the 
vehicles arrived at the Curling 
Cl~b. Just when serious com!. 
plaints are being raised against 
this popular sport this group gave 

Leo ' s 
LADIES' and MEN'S WEAR 

128 Main St. S., Alexandria Tel. 525-3698 

SALE 
JAN. 13th to 22nd 

MEN'S 
Sport Jackets, reg. 24.98 .............................. 15% OFF 
Suits, reg. 29.98 ........................ .... ... .... . ..... ...... 15% OFF 
Work Socks, reg. 89c ........ .... ........ ..... ....... 2 pr. for 1.50 
Work Gloves, reg. 2.49 .. .. .... ...... .............. 2 pr. for 4.00 
Flannel Work Shirts, reg. 2.79 2 for 4.00 

LADIES' 
Sport Jackets, reg. 16.98 ........... .. .. .......... ..... 10% OFF 
Winter Boots, reg. 15.98 .... ..... .................. ..... 1.0% OFF 
Long Dresses ..... ...... .. .. ......... ... ... .. .... ... .. .. ... .... .. 15% OFF 
Fortrel Slacks, reg. 7.98 ... .. .. ... .. .. . .. . .. . . . .. . .... . . ... . for 6.00 
Pullover Sweaters, reg. 5.98 ... ................ ... ..... .... . for 4.98 
Cardigan Sweaters, reg, 7.98 ..... .... ...... ...... ... for 6.98 
Blouses, reg. 4.98 .... .. ... .. .... ... .. " .. .. ... , ........ .... ... ... for 3.00 
Bras, reg. 1.98 ........ .... .... ....... ...... ..... ..... .. ....... ... . 2 ~or 3.00 

a demonstration of sensible con
duct combined with good fun. The 
35 ski-doos filed quietly out of 
town and enjoyed two hour run 
over well-marked a.nd planned 
trails where the location of trees 
and fences was known, and per
mission obtained from property
owners early in the season. Ian D. 
MacLeod arranged this outing. The 
evening wound up after at the 
Club with <i:ancing to the organ 
music of Shirley Kinnear of Monk
land. 

WI Had Meeting 
At Maxville 

It was a. special occasion for the 
members of Dunvegan Women's 
Institute when they he1d the De
cember meeting in the banquet 
room of the King George Hotel 
at Maxville. There were 22 mem
bers and eight visitors at dinner 
which was served by Mrs. Nick 
Hare.mis and, her daughters. 

The regular meeting followed, 
with the motto, a Christmas read
ing by Mrs. Ian MacLeod and the 
roll call naming a favorite gift re
ceived as a child. The members 
and visitors were welcomed by the 
president, Mrs. J. 6. Loewen. 

There were messages of season's 
greetings from the d!lstrict presi
dent, Mrs. Norman M. MacLeod 
of Skye, and greetings from Mrs. 
Norman Fletcher of Oakville, Ont, 
a former member. These were 
read by the secretary. A special 
detail was a gift of money from 
Mrs. Fletcher, which was used by 
Mrs. w. A. Chisholm to provide 
a highly original place card for 
each dinner guest. 

There was a short Christmas 
program, with Mrs. N. M. Mac
Leod of Skye conducting a con
test on contents of a. Christmas 
cake. There were pr1zes and Mrs. 
Dan MacRae gave two readings 
and led an a.musing exercise in 
"Read and Do". There were four . 
lucky tlckets and Mrs. J. W. 
Fraser 's reading was A Christmas 
Night . A story for Christmas was 
1·ead by Mrs. IMa.cLeod, and the 
collection from the meeting will 
be sent to the pennies for friend
ship fund. 

Mrs. Loewen thanked all mem
bers and friends who made the 
evening such a success. She also 
proposed a special vote of thanks 
to Mrs. Hare.mis and her daughters 
for giving the WI such a memor
able evening. 

' To Have Training 
School For Leaders 

Because they are so comfortable 
and 

1
easy to cam for, polyester 

knits have become very popular in 
recent years. If you are a home 
sewer, it is likely that one of these 
days you will be making something 
from fortrel, crlmplene, trevira or 
one of the other polyester knits. 

Since knits resist wrinkles they 
require little care and are ex
cellent travellers. Because they 
stretch with body movements, they 
are comfortable to wear. Knitted 
fabrics are now available in a wide 
variety of fibres, weights, patterns, 
colors and textures suitable tor 
almost any type of clothing. 

Sewing with )mlts is generally 
simple and easy. However there are 
a few skills which can save time 
and produce a better looking gar
ment. These tips a.re being pre
sented at two :training schoolsi 
"The Knack of Sewing With 
Knits", being held in Olenge.rry 
and Stormont Counties by the 
Home Economics Br~ch of the :----...;_ __________________ _ 

ALEXANDRl,A FO·ODLINER 

I 

WE GIVE GOLD BOND STAMPS 

PLENTY OF FREE PARKING 

OPEN TILL 10 P.lltl. FRIDAY EVENING 

GROCERIES 

Mix-0 
LIQUID BLEACH .... 128 oz. cont. 

Red Rose ,Fresh 
GROUND COFFEE 

Nestles 

....... lb.bag 

CHOCOLATE QUIK .... ... . 2 lb. t~ 

59c 
79c 
95c 

Aylmer Assorted 
JAMS and JELLIES ...... 9 oz. jar 

Top Valu Crushed Sliced or Tid Bit 
PINEAPPLE ... ........ ......... 19 oz. tin 

MRAT 

19c 
19c 

Fresh Frying 
CHICKEN, 3-4 lb. avg. lb. 43c ~iE~~S ....... .. ....... ............ ... lb. 55c 
Whole or Butt Half 
LEG OF LAMB ..... ................... . lb. 

Eversweet Sliced 
BACON ....................... ..... ... .. .. ... . lb. 

63c 
57c 

Fearmin 39 
BACON ENDS .... ....... .... ...... ... " lb. C 

PRODUCE 

Ontario Department of Agriculture 
and Food. 

Two vo1unteer leaders from any 
women's group a.re invited ,to at
tend a training school in Alex
andria or Ingleside. These volun
teers will then teach the informa
tion to -the local community 
groups. 

Tuesday, J anuary 18-Wllliams
burg C. 11.30-12.00; Inkerman 1.30-
3.00; Hallvllle 3,15-3.30; Mountain 
3A5-4.15. 

Tis year Christmas wlll fall 
on Monday, but don't bet It wil1 be 
free of ;football. If the networks 
get the message though, there wlll 

· be two play-off games on Saturday 
and another two on Christmas 
Eve. It will be almost a repeat 
performance of this late lamented 

Christmas, except that the turkey 
won't be dried-out. 

It wlll have been thrown out; 
with the televl.sion set. 

Wednesday, January 19 - Long 
Se.ult C. 11.15-1.00; Riverside 
Heights 2,00 - 3.30 ; Winchester 
Springs 4.00-4.30. 

Thursday, January 20 - Laggan, 
1.30-2.30; McCrlmmon's Corn er 
2.45-3.15 ; Dunvegan 3.30-4,15. POI IER Mt Further information about the 

dates and locations may be ob
ltained by contacting the Home 
Economist, Lorralne Holding, at 
the Ontario Department of Agrt
cultura.l and Food office in Corn
wa;JJ. 

Friday, January 21-Lunenburg 
9.30 - 9.45; Berwick 10.45 - 11 .4•o; 
Crysler 11.50-12.30; MorewOOd C. 
2.30-4.00. 

Chaussures Shoe Store 

BOOKMOBILE Rambling 
Tel. 525-1670 

Res. 525-1302 

14 Main St. South 

Alexandria, Ont. ... 
The SD&G Unitedi Counties 

bookmobile will visit the following 
locations during the week of Janu
ary 17th : 

, contmuea tram Pece 2l 

event probably involves the fewest 
number of TV technicians. All the 
rest can stay home and watch 
football with the great captive 
audience the ):lay promises the 
program sponsors. 

MID -JAN U.ARY 
Monday, January 17 - North 

Lancaster 9.30-11.00- ' Greenfield 
U.4a-12.15; South Lancaster c. 
3,05-4.15, 

RUED I 
REPAIR 

WASHERS, DRYERS, RANGES and 
SMALL APPLIANCES 

Please call or telephone between 
5 p.m. and 7 p.m. 

I 
i 
I 

50% OFF WINTER STOCK (winter Boots' and Skates) 

Up to 20 % OFF REGULAR STOCK 

Alexandria, Ont. I 
2-lp • ~ , .... _,__O<II_'°"'_--~-,..._,_. 

RUEDI VON ALLMEN 
11 Catherine St. 

TEL. 525-3721 

PANTY HOSE, 1 size fits all, reg. 98c pr. 
3 for $2.35 6 for $4.60 

~ S'l,()lll~-\t\111)1~ 

.. . 

.. 

c;1~1~1lll1\.N c; I~ 
• 

GAS-LINE ANTI-FREEZE 
Pour into gas tank with each refill -
prevents frozen gas-line, fuel pump, 
carburetor. 

ORIGINAL EQIJ/PMENT 
DI/Al/TYi 
WESTERN "REGULAR DUTY" 
Made especially for West
ern by a famous bc;1ttery 
manufacturer - has many 
of the features found in 
higher-priced batteries sold 
elsewhere. 54 amp. hour 
rating; 53 plates. 

GUARANTEED 24 MONTHS 
90 DAY REPLACEMENT 

Battery prices ·may vary 25• 
to 50< due fo freight costs. 

WINDSHIELD WASHER 
ANTI-FREEZE 

-c2D° 99! 
- 35° 1~12 

SNOWMOBILE SPARK 
PLUG TOOL KIT 
For all snowmobiles. Contains: 
cad-plated spark plug socket 
with handle; wire gap gauges in 
thousandths 

~~isu::s: tr~~ . , s 9 
ignition file . 

,---------------~- set 

.. 

22!~9" 
12valt 

r 

WESTERN "SUPER DUTY" 
Outperforms original equipment 
almost 50%. 48 month guaran
tee; _12 month replacement. 

WESTERN .. PREMIUM'" 
Canada's greatest power pack
age I 5 year guarantee; 1 year 
free replacement, 

17Z.!. 
Fo, most .!~ volt 

An investment in trouble-free 
winter driving! 30 month guar
antee; 6 month replacement. 

2-AMP. 
BATTERY CHARGER 
Plug into house outlet - "Torcan" 
charges your battery overnight. 
Built-in over• 

11 4 9 load protector. 
CSA approved. 12•..it 

8-Ft. BOOSTER CABLES .. 
··- ~ Two 6-gauge, aluminum cables; 200-arr.p. 

copper-clad clips; vinyl grips . Carry a set 
for emergency starts! 

A RADIATOR SEALER • 7 oz. 59c E. 'WATER PUMP LUBE 79c Seols leolu permanently. 15 oz. lub_ricates, inhibits rust. 

8. BUMPER GUARD SPRAY - 129 
f. AEROSOL IGNITION SPRAY • 

129 6 oz. chrome protector. 6-oz. Waterproofs ignition 
system. 

C. l¼-oi LOCK DE-ICER - De- 29e G. WINDSHIELD SPRAY DE-ICER 79c freezes, prevents free:z:ing. 
14 oz. Melts ice on windows. 

WESTERN TIRE & AUTO SUPPLY LTD. 

33 Main St. N. Tel. 525-2595 Alexandria, Ont. 
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Intermediate Team Won And Tied 
In Weekend Series With Morrishurg 

Marcel Quesnel's Alexandria en
try in the St. Lawrence Inter
mediate B league won their third 
game and tied a11other in a home 
and home series with Morrlsburg 
over the weekend. The BBQ won 
8 to 5 at Morrlsburg Friday and 
had to settle for a 5-';} tie here 
on Sunday. 

Now boasting a 3-1-1 record af
ter five games the local inter
mediates are in second place be
hind Morrisburg. Cornwall Anchor 
Motel is the third entry in the 
loop and the teams play inter
locking games with Smiths Falls, 
~ichmond, Kemptvllle and other 
tellJlls in that league. 

:-><1'11-------------------M)•-
M ID - SEASON SPECIAL 

ON 1972 MOTO SKI CAPRI'S 
CAPRI 34D TWIN, reg. ret. $935. Now only $745 

Come now while they last 

Glengarry Snowmobile 
SALES and SERVICE 

RR5 Alexandria, Ont., 2 miles west of Fassifern 
Tel. 525-3053 

Time To Renovate 
WITH 

Waldec Wallpaper 

30% OFF ALL 
MODELS IN STOCK 

OVER 50 PA rTERNS TO CHOOSE FROM 

LALONDE GENERAL STORE 
117 Main St. S·outh Alexandria 525-1424 

---------~---H),-9-0--~ 
Glengarry Memorial Hospita; 

CONCERT 
To Kick-Off the Campaign for Expansion 

THE AUDITORIUM 

GLENGARRY DISTRICT HIGH SCHOOL 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 14th 
featuring 

The Celts from Ottawa 
Johnny Mooring -- Piano-Organ Recital 

Riverdale Ensemble from Cornwall, 
35 stringed instruments, GlengaITy Pipe Band 

and other talent 

Admission-$2.00 per person Tickets available from 

McDougall's and Goulet's Stores, Dalkeith 

Michel's Restaurant, Lancaster ; Vaillancourt's Store, 

North Lancaster; Hub Restaurant. Glengarry News, 

Paul's Florists and the · Korner Store in Alexandria; 

MoCrimmon 's Store, McCrimmon; Theriault Store, 

Laggan; Loewen 's Store, Dunvegan and from several 

volunteers in Maxville. 

VI · AU ' 
5th ANNUAL 

January Clearance-Sale 

Grab Table Ladies' and 
Children's Wear 

$2 or 2 for3.50 
One Group Long Skirts, 
Pant Suits, Dresses, Coat 
Sweaters and Hot Pants 

9.99 

One group Sweaters, Tops, 
Skirts, Dresses, Slacks 
and Children's Wear. 

3.99 
One group Long Dresses, 
Hot Pants, Pant Suits and 
Dress.es. All merchandise 
guaranteed. 

½ PRICE 

FANTASTIC DOLLAR SAVINGS 

- AT -

V I ' C' 
~j) 

LADIES' and CHILDREN'S WEAR 

Green Valley, Ont. Tel. 525-2992 
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The Alexandrians took a 3-1 lead 
in the opening period Sunday but 
Morrisburg came back with three 
m1answered goals in the middle 
frame. A 2-1 split in favor of the 
home team In the curtain canto 
enabled them to earn the tie. 

Scoring for Alexandria. were Ken 
McDonald 2, W. Liddle, R. Mac
donald and C. MacDonald, one 
each. Hutton scored a hat trick 
for the Visitors with singles going 
to Steve and Doug Casselman. 

The Bar-B-Q team ls made up 
of area players including goalles 
D. Willard and Brian Cassidy, Don 
Benton, Artie McCualg, W. Lafave, 
Ken Raymond, Cameron Mac
Donald, Hubert McDonell, Liddle, 
R . Beausoleil, Don Blaney, as well 
as R. Duchaine, Vankleek Hi!! and 
two Hawkesbury players. 

The team played Cornwall on 
Maxville lee last night and !ts 
next home game will see Cornwall 
here on Saturday, Jan. 22nd. 

Local Rink In 
Brier Play 

A rink from the A1exandr!a 
Curling Club will be In Ottawa 
Saturday trying its luck in area 
ellmlnatlon trials leading to the 
Canadian Brier. Rinks entered 
play onty until they are defeated. 

Lorne Lawson will skip the rink 
an other members are Kaye Hay, 
Jack Trudel and Jerry Adams. 

Official opening of the new 
clubrooms takes place Saturday 
night at a club dance. 

, Minor Schedule 
January 15th-
Sprites, 8-9 a.m. team 2 vs. 3; 

9-10 .a.m.-5 vs. 4; 10-11 a.m.-
1 vs. 6. 

Atoms : 11-12.30 p.m.-1 vs. 3; 
12.30-1.30 p.m.-2 vs. 4. 

Bantams: 1.30-2.30 p.m.-1 vs. 3; 
2.30-3.30 pm.-6 vs. 2. 

Peewee: 3.30-4.30 p.m,-2 vs. 3; 
4.30-5.30 p.m.-5 vs. · 4. 

Junior "C", 7-9 p,m,.:_3, vs. 4. 
January 16th-
Peewe, 8-9 a.m.-1 vs. 6; Ban

tam 9-10 a.m.-4 vs. 2. 

Intermediates Won 
The caption under last week's 

hockey ,picture carried the wrong 
score, we are informed. The Bar
B-Q .intermediate team won by a 
12-7 score over the ·Junlor Glens. 

ADVERTISE IN THE 

GLENGARRY NEWS 

FRESH 

Graded Eggs 
WHOLESALE and RETAU. 

Cedarcraig Farm 
Znd Kenyon nen to 

Gle114tarry Transport 

Tel. 525-3517 
115-tf 

MacGILLIVRAY'S 
Outf.itters 

815 Clark Ave. 

Cornwall Tel. . 983--'M'J 

BAGPIPn 
BJGJILAND 
BUPPLIU 
TARTAN 

by the :,ard 
~8oottlall 

- have It 

P. E. St, Denis 
Died At Cornwall 

A veteran of World Wai· II, Paul 
Emile St. Denis of Cornwall, died 
in Hotel Dieu, Cornwall, on Sun
day, Jan. 9th, after several months 
of failing hea1th. He was 52. 

Mr. St. Denis was born at 
Greenfield, a son of the late Na
poleon St. Denis and hls wife, 
Josephine Pichle. Since his return 
from overseas he had resided at 
Cornwall where he was employed 
with Cornwall Township. 

To mourn he leaves his wife, 
the former Georgette Trottier, and 
four daughters: Micheline, Mrs. 
Luc Martin of Cornwall; Ch1·istine, 
Pauline and Francine, at home. 

Two brothers and six sisters also 
sw·vive : Ernest of Cornwall; Wil
frid, Mrs, Albert Depratto, Mrs. 
Romeo Bellefeuille, Mrs. Raymond 
Legroulx all of Aleimndrla; Mrs. 
Clauda Cholettc, Montreal ; Mrs . 
Armand Lalonde, Vankleek Hill 
and Mrs. Alban Lefebvre of Corn
wall . 

The funeral was held at 2 p .m. 
Wednesday to St. Therese Church 
in Cornwall. Burial will be In the 
spring. 

UCW Meel 
The regular meeting of Alex

andria UCW will be he1d at the 
home of Mrs D. J. Baxter, St. 
George St., on Wednesday, Jan. 
19th at 8 p.m. Philip Lloyd and 
Campbell Fraser will speak on 
special trends in education. 

Bishop ... 
(Continued trom page 1 l 

by the diocesan pastoral council. 
Father Rudoplh Villeneuve, pres
ently pastor of St. Francis de Sales 
Parish in Cornwall, ;becomes its 
chairman. Anthony Oliver, Presi
dent of the Diocesan Pastoral 
Council and an employee of Dom
tar Canada Limited, will be lits 
v:!ce-cha!rman. Heading various 
committeees will be: Rev. Aime 
Leduc, pastor at Nativity Church 
and Diocesan Bursar-Budget, Rev. 
Rejean Lebrun, Director of Reli
gious EducatLon for the SD and G · 
separate School Board, French 
section, procedures: Gerald Sam
son, head of history at Generat 
Vanier Secondary School, Logis
tics: Rev. Rene Dube, associate 
pastor at St. John Bosco Parish, 
special events and utw·gy: Sister 
Jacqueline Chenier, secretary of 
the Diocesan Centre, ,publications; 
Rev. Laurier Eivet, associate pas
tor of Holy Cross Parish, simul
t aneous translation ; Rev. Gary 
Ostler,. deacon, assistant a t St. 
Francis ,de Sales Pa rish , Mass 
Media an d Communicat ions. 

PROMPT, EFFICIENT 
SERVICE ON 

TOP RANGE ELEMENTS 
AND OVEN ELEMENTS ___ .... - -

Washen 
Electric Ba.n,

Dryeni 
Main parts for 

RCA, Kenmore and 
Jnglls 

H. J. LADOUCEUR 
Tel. IS26-82-08 Alexandria 

ALEXANDRIA 

PIZZERIA 
RESTAURANT 

626-27'4 127 Main St. S, 

PRESSURE FRIED 
CHICKEN 

OPEN 6.SO a.m. to 2 a.m. 

BREAKFAST A SPECIALTY 
lJ-tt 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

SCHEDULE . 
THURSDAY 13th-

BANTAM Alls,tars- 5.30 to 7.00 
Men's Broomball-7.30 to 10.30 

FRIDAY 14th-
Jacques Levert---4.00 to 5.00 
Public Skating-7.00 to 9.00 
Midgets Hockey-9.30 to 11.00 

SATURDAY 15th-
Minor Hockey-8 to 6.00 
Junior C League-7 t.o 9.00 

SUNDAY 16th-
Minor Hockey-8 to 10.00 
Peewee Allstars-10 to 11.00 
GTL-11 to 12 
Junior B Glens Game-2 to 6 
Midgets Allstars--5.30 to 7.30 
Carnation-8 to 11.00 

MONDAY 1,7th-
Men 's Broomball-7.30 to 9.30 

TUESDAY 18th-
High School-4 to 5 
Bantams-6.30 to .7.30 
Michel D'Aoust, Hockey-8,00 to 11.00 

WEDNESDAY 19th-
Harmony Glen School, 9.30 to 10.30 
High School Student.s-2.30 to 3.30 
Free Public Skating-4 to 5.00 

Attending Funeral 
Mrs. Marcel Major is In Florlda 

with her father, H. W. O'Neill,. fol
lowing the death of her step-
mother, Mrs. O'Neill. · 

The former Beatrice Kaplan, she 
died suddenly at her West Palm 
Beach home on January 1st at the 
age of 73. 

She Is a sister-in-law of Mrs. 
Willa McDona!d of St. Raphael's. 

Funeral Held To 
Vankleek Hill 

The funeral service for Jessie 
Allana iMae McCaskill, 1'1-months
old daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Allan 
McCaskill , Dalkeith, was held Jan. 
6th from the Morris Funeral Home 
here, to K n ,o x P.resbyter!an 
Church, Vankleek Hill. 

Rev. J. A. McGowan conducted 
the service and delivered a com
forting message. The casket was 
placed in the vault at Greenwood 
cemetery to await spring bw·ial. 

Her uncles, Malcolm G. McCas
kill, La.chute and Munroe McCas
kill, Dalkeith, acted as beaders. 

Death of the child occurred in 
Cornwall General Hospital on 
Jan. 4th. 

One sister, Mary Ellan survives 
as do her parents. 

Olivier Lalonde 
Died At 63 

The death iOICCU:rred in Hotel 
Dieu, Cornwall, Jan. 5th of Olivier 
Lalonde. Aged 63, Mr. Lalonde 
had been In ill health for a num
ber of years and ha.di been rnsident 
at St. Joseph's Villa.. 

Born at St. Bernardin, a son of 
Hilaire and Roseanna Lalonde, de
ceased had served as cheesemaker 
In various area factories and had 
farmed on the Glen Robertson 
road. 

Two brothers and one sister sur
vive : Louis Lalonde, RR3 Alex
andria; Prosper Lalonde, Cornwall, 
and Mrs. Yvonne Phillie, Montreal. 

The funeral was held Saturday 
to Sa.creel) Heart ChUl'ch and ceme
tery. 

Mrs. J. McCosham 
Died At Cornwall 

Mrs. Joseph MacCosham died at 
Convalodge in Cornwall on Friday, 
December 31st In her 85th year. 
The former Emily A . MacDonald 
she was the daughter of the late 
Mr. and Mrs. Sandy MacDonald 
of Glen Norman. 

In addition to her husband, she 
is sw·vived by three sons and one 

NOTICE 
Pursuant to By-law No. 3625, the January Session of 
the Council of the Municipal Corporation of the United 
Collllties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry will be 
held in the Council Chambers, County Buildings, Corn
wall, on Monday the 17th day of January, A.D., 
1972, at ten o 'clock a.m. 
County Buildings, 
Cornwall, Ontario. 

L. C. Kennedy, 
County Clerk-Treasurer 

-.zns.:G l!l'·"ll!"IIM'l'rvrrr:rrnarrrrA 

ENTERTAINMENT 
AT THE 

l-2c 

Atlantic Hotel 
Station - Alexandria 

Tel. 525-2084 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday and 

Saturday Afternoon, Jan. 13th, 14th and 15th 

Johnny Mooring 

•N ahao/utelg FREE 
I a r972 

ENTRY FORM 
BELOW 

NOXZEMA 
MOUTHWASH 

BORG 
BATHROOM SCALE 

19 oz. ~-.;_- =-- - . - -- ... _ 
MFR. ~ - - - : ' 

SPECIAL 59 AVOCADO 
LIST GOLD OR 
89 ~ WHITE 

#202 
HANKSCRAFT 
VAPORIZER 

,(t~~~ SUGG . LIST 9.95 

'3J699 

daughter: Leonard, Elmer and Cle
ment of Cornwall and Hazel, Mrs, 
Ed Larocque, also of Cornwall. 

The funeral took place from 
!Miller's Funeral Home on Monday 
January 3rd to St. Columban's 
Church where Rev. Donald B. Mc
Dougald offered the funeral mass. 
Burial will be in St. Colwnban's 
cemetery in the spring. 

McGJl-IVMOlf 
Tuesday's weather was what all 

of us dream about. Can spring be 
far behind? At least, thinking 
about it sometimes helps. 

Mr. and Mrs. Pierre Langevin of 
Ottawa, spent Sunday afternoon 
with Mrs. Kevin McGee and chil
dren. 

Bobby MacCrlmmon of Lab1·ador 
City, spent the holidays with Mr. 
and Mrs. St.anford MacCrimmon. 

With Mr. and Mrs. John Ross 
MacLeod during the holiday sea
son, were Donaldson MacLeod of 
Regina, Sask., Miss Laurie Mac-

Leod of Guelph and Charles Ma.c
Leod of Toronto. 

Mrs. Dean Munroe of Ot
0

tawa, 
spent a day at her parental home. 
Dean left Uplands Airport on Sun
day, for Washington DC, where he 
is taking a course at the Uni
versity in Maryland. 

Again our news is limited this 
week, but if the weather hotds out 
the way .it has, news may be more 
plentiful next week. 

........... 1ilif4 

J. J. DUB UC 
BA, OD 

Doctor of Opton,ev:, 

EYE EXAMINATIONS 
Wednesdays 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

21 ,Main St. A.Jexantlrla 
Above Alexandria Sta.tionery Siot-e 
For app0lntment Tel any day 

between 9 and 6 - 525-2753 
Alexandria 525-2753 

DUGG L\ N FUELS 
275 Bishop St. North Tel. 525-1685 

AUTHORIZED BP DEALER 
Gasoline, fuel oils, diesel oil, motor oilB 

Oil furnaces installed and serviced 

The snowmobile that conquered the Rockies 

On the spot financing - Easy Terms 

Trade-Ins Accepted 

CAETAN LALONDE 
BODY SHOP 

Glen Robertson Road, Alexandria Tel. 526-1070 

51-4c 

IT'S EASY 
TO ENTER 

]u'.,1 s::11;, a··d C•)ll'p!P:P. 
[, \rf f--m,11 ,.111.l depu,it 
,: 1 :;r re,1')w1.,ble f:ic • 
~ir: I~ ui Suell En·r 
~ _;rnll 1n !hl· r:.illor h

0

0: 
rJrc,·. ,J,:.· 111 i,L1r (,·.JAl{[)-

1/..,N l;r ,r. St.:,rl', (W . .Jr 
bdore our U'>ua! l..i'..l'>IIH' 

:irne SATURDAY, JAN~ 
UARY 22, 1972. A skil l 
testing qucst1011 must tc 
c-oerec.t ly ,insv.Ncd to 
qur1l1fy fo r .i pri.zt·. 

SEE COMPLETE 
PARTICIPA T ION 

RU LES IN STORE 

LIQUID 12 oz. 

;,:,,1·•:,:_'··. /'.\•.r·- .. ,- .. - .·,.•·.·a 
JAN.f31 

TO ~~, 
JAN.~2 

let GUARDIAN 
put a 11CMILE'1 

ongou 
EVERY GUARDIAN CUSTOMER 

WILL RECEIVE A FREE 
~MILE CLEAN-STICK STICKER 

WHEN HE OR SHE VI SIT S A 
GUAROIAN DRUG STO RE 

PHO 
TOOTHBRUSH 

ALL TYPES 

OR 
TABLETS 40's 8 · SMILE STICKERS 

PM.;~o( -~ ·, 

'"'°'''""" 3 l .. "" 
•

. - .. SMILE SERVIET:r~s- >.-:°: 
' • , . . ,· ' .. : :....-.--.; 1 

, 2as · . --~ 
YELLOWONLY ' ~ ~'..,;,. 

5UGG.-~IST49C 3 3 A pl(GE . 

I. SMILE PLAYINCf_CARDS 0 
SINGLE DECK 9 9 ~ •. · ·_ 
YELLOW . GREEN ' 

BLUE OR PINK A DECK 

GUARDIAN'S JOHNSON 
CHALLENGER 27 SNOWMOBILE 

PARTICIPATION 

I 
I 
I 
I 

--------•••••••••••• I I 
ADDRESS - •• - •• ~ ••.•••• - - - - • : 

TUEPHONE -···--······--···- : 
--~:~~~~~~~:~~:~~~~~~J 

GUARDIAN DRUGS • GUARD YOUR HEALTH • GUARD YOUR POCKET BOOK 
I 

I 

Mcleister Drugs _Ltd. 
Junior B Glens vs. Maxville-8 to 11.00 · ALEXANDRIA I I 

I TEL. 525-1101 



SOCIAL and PERSONAL 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Shepherd 

and Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Rozon are 
vacationing in Barbados. 

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip J. Mc
Donald, Anne Marie and Peter 
from London spent the Christmas 
season with his mother. Mrs. Val
entine McDonald and family. 

Home for Christmas with Mr. 
and Mrs. Donald Ed IMacPhee were 
Mr. and Mrs. John J. MacPhee o:r 
Ottawa; Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
MacPhee of Toronto; Mr. and Mrs. 
Hans van der Sweep of Ingleside. 
-and Mr. and Mrs. Earl Stevens 
of Orono. , 

Mr. and Mrs. 1\1:arcel Ranger left 
this week for a holiday in Barba.
dos. 

Miss Hattie Campbell of St. La.-

FOR ALL YOUR TRAVJ:L 
.ARRANGEMENTS 

CALL 52,5-1232 
Agence de Voyages 

ALEXANDRIA 
Travel Agency 
ON Ticket Agent 

"Our services are free" 
lt--tt 

zare, spent the yuletide with her 
sister, Mrs. D. D. MacKinnon. 
With Mrs . Nellie MacKinnon they 
spent New Year's Day with their 
nephew, Gordon campbell of Av
onmore. 

Guests of Mr. and Mrs . Leslie 
Sloan over the holidays were Mr. 
and Mrs. Bernard Sloan, Andrea 
and Todd of Arnprior. and Miss 
Margaret O'Connor of Ottawa. 

Mr. and Mrs. Adela.rd Sauve are 
enjoying a holiday in Florida. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alcl-0.e Rouss.ln 
and Mr. and Mrs. Claude Lanthier 
were In Ottawa on Dec. 27th where 
they attended the marrie.ge cere
mony of Raymond Rouss.ln and 
Carole Cote Fournier. 

iMrs. Victoria Valade spent 
Christmas with Mr. and Mrs. 
Wally Howaro and family, Glen 
Walter, and Raymond Sauve. 
Members of her family with her 
for New Year's were !Mr. and Mrs. 
Leo Sauve of Malone; Mr. and 
Mrs. Raymond Leroux and family, 
Pointe Cla.ire; Raymond Sauve, 
Cornwall; Mr. and Mrs. Laurent 
Menard and daughters, Cornwall; 
Mr. and iMrS. Aurele Menard, Cas
selman; Mr. and Mrs. Armand 
Menard and fa.mlly, Alexancl;'ia. 

Vitrerie Theoret Glass· 
MAIN ST., GREEN VALLEY 

WE SUPPLY and INSTALL 

STORE FROHTS - ALUMINUM DOORS and 
WINDOWS - CAR G~SS - TBERl'tlOS PANES 

PLEXIGLASS - MIRRORS - TABLE TOPS 
SHOWER DOOBS, flau of all types 

A-atlMlrbled Dealer for 

KAISER ALUMINUM SIDING 

LEO B. THEORET, Prop. Tel. 525-2704 
.... tf 

~ BUllDING,SUPPlllS 
,~---- .· 'AND LUMBER 

.. 
FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING NEEDS 

CONT.A.OT 

Lancaster Lumber and Fuel 
.. 

Tel. 347--34:86 Lancaster 
ALL TYPES OF FUEL OIL 

No. 1 and No. 2 - Also 

DIESEL FUEL OIL 

All types of heating and construction 

contracts a.rra.nged 

LALONDE'S·· 
Half - Price January 

THE SALE ALL ALEXANDRIA AND 

SURROUNDINGS WAIT FOPv 

STARTS THURSDAY, JANUARY 13th 

COMPLETE STOCK OF WINTER WEAR 

AT LOW PRICES 

COAT~, SPORTSWEAR, CAR COATS, 

PANT SUITS and SWEATERS 

Look for the yellow sale tag 

Many Savings in our 

FURNITURE DEPARTMENT 
All merchandise on sale is from regular stock 

Lalonde's Ladies' Wear , . 
AND 

Furniture Store 
Main St. Alexandria Tel. 525-3162 
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Pledged Vows At Green Valley 
LAJOIE-QUESNEL 

The marriage of iM!ss Odette 
Quesnel to Gilles Lajoie took place 
on December 11th, at 4 p.m. in 
St, Mary•s Church, Green Valley. 
Rev. Gilles Deslauriers officiated 
at the ceremony and Paul Viau 
was soloist. 

The bride is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs . Rheal Quesnel of 

Mrs. Jean Paul Touchette and 
daughter Jeanne leave this week
end for a week's holiday !.n Bar
ba.dos. 

Visitors with Mr. and Mrs. P. J, 
Morris on Sunday were iMr. 8.Ddl 
Mrs. Bruce Irvine, l\:tr. and Mrs. 
John Hopper and sons David and: 
Michael of Ottawa. 

Mr. and Mrs. Brian B'!ack and 
family visited dttl'ing the Christ
mas holiday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Fred Black and iMr. and Mrs. 
George Ruetz in Guelph. 

Charles !McDonald returned to 
Fort Saskatchewan after spending 
the yuletide with Mr. and Mrs. 
J . s. McDonald, Glen Roy, and! 
other members of the family. 

Dan MacDonell spent the early 
pa.rt of this week with Mr. and 
Mrs. D. J . McDonell, Bridge End. 

!Mrs. Archie N. Macdonald of 
Therrien, Alta., was a. guest of her 
sister, Mrs. Ovilda Cuiller.ier of 
Dalhousie. while here attending 
the funeral of h er brother. Rod 
Sa.yant. She is spending the re
mainder of January wlth her 
daughter, Mrs. Brian Nicol and 
Mr. Nicol in Ottawa before re
turning home. 

Miss Jeannette Crevier, Mrs . 
Bertha Seguin, Suzanne and De
nise were in Hamilton. for New 
Year's where they visited with 
l\,lr. and Mrs. Jean Paul Crevier 
and family, 

VET-JET POWER 

Deharning 
·Saw 

Only a saw dehoms without 
crushing 

Foc all your -0attle dehomlng 

CONTACT 

Duncan MacArthur 
Lancaster. O:n!t, Tel. 347-3412 

49-7c 

PAPETERIE 

ALEXANDRIA 

STATIONERY 

WILL BE CLOSED 
All Day Saturday 15th 

While taking inventory 

Alexandria and the groom is the 
son of IMrs. Conrad Lajoie and the 
late Conrad Lajoie of Alexandria. 

Given in marriage by her father, 
the bride was gowned floor-length 
in white peau de sole fashioned 
with an empire waistline, long 
bell sleeves and round neckline. 
She wore a. floor-length veil and 
carried a bouquet of red roses, 

She was attended by her sisters.: 
Mrs. Gisele Campeau as matron of 
honor; Miss cia.ire Quesnel M 
bridesmaid, and Miss Monfque 
Quesnel as flower girl. 

The best man was Rejean Cam
peau of Balnsville; Bruno Quesnel 
was usher and Jean Lauzon served 
as ring bearer. 

Bunny Lafave of Cornwall was 
master of ceremonies for the re
ception which was · held following 
the wedding at Green VaUey Pa
vilion. 

For the.tr wedding trip to Val 
d'Or, Quebec, the bride wore a 
two-piece coat and pant suit of_ 
blue grey tweed with red acces 
sories. 

They will reside in Alexandria. 
Out of town guests were present; 

from Huevelton,. NY; Chateauguay, 
Montreal, Cornwall, St. Constant 
and Ottawa. 

Died At Montreal 
A native of the Alexandria. area, 

Miss Marie Joseph Chenier, died! 
in Montreal on Saturday, Jan, 8th . 
The funeral was held in Montreal 
on Tuesday, Jan. 11th. 

A daughter of the late Isaac 
Chenier and his wife, Philomene 
Trottier, she is survived by three 
brothers and two sisters. They 
are Rheal Chenier, RRl Alexand
ria· Albert Chenier of Cornwall 
and Emmanuel Chenier, Mrs. 
George Miron and Mrs. Albert 
Courville, a ll of Montreal. 

Sunday Services 
The services for the Glenga.rry 

East Pastoral Charge, Sunday, 
January 16th, Alexandria. 9.30 a..m .; 
Dalhousie Mills 11.15 a.m. and 
Glen Sa.ndfleld at 7.30 p.m. 

OOME ONE - COME ALL 

KotC ·Bingo 

f} 
EVERY 

SUNDAY 
JACKPOT $100 

DOORS OPEN AT 
7.00 P.M. SHARP 

A FABULOUS DOOR PRIZE FOR A 

LUCKY BR'IDE! 

• 
• 
• 

- AT -

,Vogue's 
Champagne 
Brida·1 Show 

Wedding Gown ... Value $12.5 

Headpiece and Veil ... Value $25 

Shoes for the Bride 

• Bridal Bouquet 

• Bridal Photograph 

Wed., January 19th, 8 p.m. 
HOTEL CORNWALLIS, CORNW1ALL 

Tickets $2 (includes champagne) available by mail! 

VOGUE SHOPPE e 500 MONTREAL ROAD 
CORNW.f\.LL 

To Make Home In Alexandria 
LEBLANC-POIRIER 

The m&rria.ge of Francine Poir
ier. daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Laurent Poirier of Alexandria to 
Leo Leblanc, son of Mr . and Mrs. 
Rhea.I Leblanc of RR2 Alexandria, 
took place in Sacred Heart Church 
on Dec. 11th a.t 4 p.m. Rev. Denis 
Lefebvre officiated a.t the cere
mony and Paut Viau was soloist. 

The bride was given m marriage 
by her father. She wore a floor
length gown of white velvet styledl 
with a high round collar and long 
sleeves under a. blue velvet floor
length hooded cape. She carried 
a bouquet of blue and white car
nations. 

Guy Decoste and Gerry Decoste 
were ushers. 

For their reception in Alexander 
Hall guests were present from Ot
tawa, Valleyfleld. Montreal and 
Cornwall, as well as the surround-

D.G. McNaughton 
Died At Maxvil1e 

Friends and relatives were sorry 
to hear of the sudden death of 
Donald (Danny) George Mc
Naughton at his home in !Maxville 
on January 4th, in his eighty-fifth 
year. 

Born in Stewart's Glen, he had 
llved in the Dunvega.n area. until 
he retired to Maxv!lle eight years 
ago. His parents were John Mc
Naughton and Mary Campbell. 

He is survived by his wife, Mary 
Catherine Adams of Wates, his 
brother Albert of Ardrossan, Alta., 
and by three sisters. Mrs. Mary 
R eynolds of Drayton Va lley, Alta.; 
Mrs. Jessie Dunn of Surrey. BC, 
and Mrs. Laura. Race of White 
Rock, BC. 

The funeral was held on -Thurs
day afternoon from the Munro 
Funeral Home ,with the Rev. I. D. 
Maciver officiating, The pallbear
ers were Dan MacRae, George 
MacRae, Willie Clark, Bob IMac
Phee. Dan MacLeod, and Norman 
Ma.cLeod, all of Dunvegan. In
terment will be next spring in 
Dunvegan cemetery, 

ing area. 
The bride travelled in a. two

piece sult of blue double knit with 
brown suede coat and suede ac
cessories. 

They will reside in Alexandria.. 

May MacGregor 
Died At Christmas 

Miss May MacGregor passed 
away on Saturday, Dec. 25th •. 1971 
at the Red<iy Memorial Hospital, 
Montreal. 

She was the eldest daughter of 
the late John James MacGregor 
and h1s ,vife Charlotte Maud Per
ry. Born in North Lancaster, she 
spent her childhood there and! 
later lived in Montreal a.s well as 
in Alexandria. for three yea.rs. 

She was a member of Wesley 
United Church and Wesley JCW 
for ma.ny ,years. She also playedi 
the piano for evening services at 
the Campbell Memorial Presby
terian Church for three years. 

IMlss MacGregor was possessed 
of a. very cheerful and pleasant 
persona.uty. Hig~y respected by 
all who knew her, she was willing 
to help where help was required. 

The funeral, which was very 
largely attended, was held on 
Tuesday, Dec. 28th, from D, A. 
Collins Funeral Parlors, 5610 Sher
brooke St. West, at 1 p.m. 

Rev. A. J. T . Henderson, Min- _ 
ister of Wesley United Church. 
conducted, assisted by Rev. J. 
Bishop of Campbel! Memorial 
Presbyterian Church. 

Burial was in St. Andrew•s Unit
ed Cemetery a.t Bainsvllle. 

Pallbearers were Jim and Ron 
MacGregor, Paul Van Zutphen. 
neph <c!ws; Donald MacGregor, Ted 
MacNaughtan and John Allen Mit
chell. 

To mourn her passing she leaves 
two sisters and one brother, Edna 
P. MacGregor,. Anna.. Mrs. A. Old
ford and Earl MacGregor, all of 
Montreal. Two nieces. Sandra., 
Mrs. K. D. MacGlllivray, Frank
furt. Ge1·many; Heather, Mrs. Paul 

· Van Zutphen, Toronto; also an 
aunt, Ml·s. C. A . Price, Montreal. 

RO BERT 
Beauty 
SALON 

75 Lochiel St.' East 

525-3831 
Open six days a week 

Open late Thursday and Friday 
All permanents on Special 

Our way of saying thauk you to our valued customers. 10% 
discount on any beauty service of your choice on, Monday, 
Tuesda.y or Wednesday during January and February. 

GARRY THEATRE 
Wed. - Sat. J an, 12 - 15 

"THE HORSEMEN" 
Omar Sharif, Leigh Taylor-Young, Jack Palance 

- ALSO -

"FOOLS' PARADE" 
James Stewart, George Kennedy 

(ADULT ENTERTAINMENT) 

Sun. - Tues. Jan. 16 - 18 

"LULI.;ABY OF BAREL.AND" 
- ALSO -

"FRENCH WITHOUT DRESSING" 
~ ... 0 ~ ......... c, 

·•• -~!!!''"'I . '~· .. .. -

Wed. - Sa.t. Jan. 19 - 22 

SEAN CONNERY IN 

"THE ANDERSON TAPES" 
- PLUS -

"10 RILLINGTON PLACE" 
Richard Attenborough, July Geeson 

(ADULT ENTERTAINMENT) 
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Wed At South Lancaster 
McNAUGHTON-PELLY 

Rev. Kenneth McDonald o!ticl
ated at the marrte.ge of Gordon 
McNaughton and Brenda Pelly In 
St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, 
South Lancaster. The bride ls 

the daughter of Mrs. Frances Pelly 
and the late Edgar Pelly of South 
Lancaster, and the groom Is the 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Mc
Naughton of Dalkeith. 

__ __,_.o-___ >04' ____ _,_90 ___ ~-.... 

'BLUE BLOSSOM' and 'FLEUR-DE-LYS' 
DIAMOND RINGS 

at 

BRUNO PIGEON 
18 Main St. ·N. Alexandria 

Oomplete line of Jewellery 
lllectrio Shaver and 

Watch Bep&ir 
·~--n--nr)< __ ,._.,. _____ ,__,__04_>04_.rw_.o._•,o,_ao_-«,;' 

WEEKEND SPECIALS, JAN. 13, 14, 15 

Fresh 
GREEN BACON ............ , ............. , .. .............. . lb.· 49c 
Fresh Frozen 
MEATY PORK HOCKS ....................... ... ...... .. lb. 29c 

PORK LIVER . .. . .... .. .. .. .. .. .. .. .. .. . .. ............. 3 lbs. 1.00 

LOOSE WIENERS .................. .. ................ .. lb. 49c 
Frozen 
CHICKEN WINGS 1<1 lb. boxes 1.99 
"EXTRA SPECIAL" - FRESH KILLED LAMB 

LEGS, LOIN CHOPS· and FRONTS 

McINTOSH APPLES ........................ 5 lb. bag 49c 
CELLO CARROTS ........................... 5 lb. bag 39c 

MELOCHE & S ·ABOURIN 
Tel 525-1295 WE DELIVER Tel. 526-12911 

We Reserve Right to Limit Quantities 

YAMAHA 
- January Special -

ON 

1972 
YAMAHA SNOWMOBILES 

SL. 292 20 h.p. 1 cyl. reg. $920. NOW . $775 

SL. mis 24 h.p. 2 cyl., reg. $1025. NOW $875 

SL. 433 30 h.p. 2 cyl., reg. $1145. NOW . $975 

G.P. 292 27 h.p. 1 cyl. tach. and speedometer 
reg. $1046. NOW . .. .. $900 

G.P. 433 37 h.p. 2 cyl. tach. and speedometer 
reg. $1299. NOW ............... . 

ALL ABOVE MODELS 15 IN. TRACKS 

ALL BELOW MODELS 18 IN. TRACKS 

$1100 

SW. 433 30 h.p. 2 cyl., reg. $1225. NOW ...... .. $1045 

EW. 433 30 h.p. 2 cyl. electric start, tach. and 
speedometer, reg. $1350. NOW ... ... $1125 

EW. 643 40 h.p. 2 cyl. electric start, tach. and 
speedometer, reg. $1625. NOW . $1400 

G.P. 643 43 h.p. 2 cyl., tach. and speedometer 
reg. $1565. NOW ... .. . . . $1350 

All 18 in. track mod·els are equipped with Yamaha 's 
exclusive 2 speed quick change for hard or soft snow 

conditions . 

See some of these models now at 

LEFEBV E''S YAMAHA 
SNOWMO ll.E CENTRE 

YAMAHA IT'S A BETTER MACHINE 

JACQUES and LORENZO LEFEBVRE 

182 Kenyon St. W . 525-1648 

l-2c 
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News Here an0 There 
The annual meeting of the North 

Roxborough Horticultural Society 
will be held in the home of the 
president, !Mrs. Emery Brunet, on 
Tuesday afternoon, January 18th 
at 2 p.m. All members are re
quested to attend. 

GLEN SANDFmLD UCW 

CHRISTMAS MEETING 

GLE1' BOBERTSON 
We welcome this January thaw. 
Mr. aDdJ Mrs. Aurele Paquette 

ha.d as their weekend guests, Mr. 
and Mrs. Claude Paquette andi 
daughter Chantale, Montreal. 

Mr. and IMrs. Gaston Lortie were 

Visited for the weekend by Mr. 
and Mrs. Jean Houde and family 
a.160 Mr. and Mrs. Leo Menard 
and fa.mily, Ville Lesane. 

Clifford Beauclalre returned! 
home Saturday aft.er a. sojourn In' 
ottawa General H011Pital. 

In the Twenties you couid buy 

LEFEB.VRE'S 
Foo·dora.m.a 

M Lochiel St. 

TEL. 525-3.601-525-3502 

WEEKEND SPECIALS 

Alexa.ndri& 

LOIN PORK CHOPS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . lb. 79c 

PORK Tenderloin Portion 3½ lbs. . . lb. 69c 
MAPLE LEAF WIENERS ........ lb. 59c 

SP ARE RIBS ..................... lb. 69c 

Taillefer BLOOD PUDDING . . . . . . lb. 39c 

LEG OF LAMB ................... lb. 69c 

Burns' Pure Pork SAUSAGES ...... lb. 4:9c 

GROUND BEEF ...... . . ...... 5 lbs. 2.45 
Chase & Sanborn Ground COFFEE .......... lb. bag 86c 

Mom's SALAD DRESSING .. .. . . . ....... ....... .. 32 oz. 69c 

DOLE FRUrr COCKTAIL ............. ...... ..... 19 oz. 39c 

Aylmer Asst. JAM and JELLIES 9 oz . .... 2 for 46c 

HEINZ TOMl\TO JUICE, 19 oz ....... .. , ....... 5 for 89c 

ROYAI, INST. PUDDING, 3½ oz . ............ 7 for 1.00 

CASINO TOMATOES, 28 oz . ...... . , .......... .... .. 3 for 1.00 

Kraft PEANUT BUTTER Homo or Crunchy 18 oz. 65c 

JAv-,,x LIQUID BLEACH .......... ..... ......... .... 64 .oz. 49c 

MIR LIQUID DETERGENT .. ....... ........ ... 2 24-oz. 68c 

HABITANT RED CHOW CHOW ....... ... .. 16 oz. 49c 

BIOK'S DILL PICKLES ........ ........ .......... . 32 oz. 49c 

· LIDO BISCUIT CHOO. or ASST. .. .. 6 lb. box 1.99 

HI-TOP BLUE DETERGENT ...... .. 6 lb. poly bags 99c 

LANTHIER HONEY DONUTS ................... . 3 for 1.00 

LETTUCE ....... .. .. ... ....... ........... .......... .. .... ........... 2 for 59c 

COURTLAND APPLES ... ..... ... ...... ... ... ..... ... 6 lbs. 43c 

a car for $600. Nowadays that 1s 
a. down payment on the insurance. 

MOOSE CREEK 

Gorodn McLean of Smiths Falls, 
John A. McLean of Calgary, and 
Burns McLean of Kitchener, spent 
the holiday vacation With the.Ir 
parents, !Mr. and Mrs. Alex Mc
Lean. 

!Mr. and Mrs. John MacDl.a.rmid 
and family of Prescott, , spent 
Chrlstmas Day visiting with his 
mother, Mrs. Peter A. MacDiarmid 
and members of her family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ramsay Baker a.nd 
daughter, Margaret Baker of 
Dunnvllie, spent a week's vacation 
with Miss Tena McLennan. Miss 
McLennan returned home with 
them to spend the winter months. 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Liscumb 
and family, Mrs. Annis Fraser and 
family, Mrs. Robert Thomas and 
son, Eric, all of Cornwall, spent 
Chrlstmas Day with Mr. and Mrs. 
Fraser MacMillan. 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Walton of 
Ottawa, Ted Walton of Waterloo, 
and Miss Rita Mathers of Mont-

r.A.GG.AN 

!Mr. and !Mrs, David Lightly, 
Kamploops, BC, R-Obert and Linda 
MacMillan, Cornwall, were recent 
visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Dougal 
E. MacMillan. 

Visitors with Mrs. Donald Mac
Leod during the past week were 
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Cameron, 
Ville St. Pierre and Dr. Gordon 
Cameron, Huntingdon. 

Visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Ken
neth Nixon on Sunday were Mr. 
and Mrs. Ransom Nixon, ottawa; 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Nixon, 
Vankleek Ril1; Miss Flora Mac
Donald, Mrs. Herbert Goodman, 
Mrs. Stanley MacLeod and Shawn. 

Glenn MacSweyn, Gail Camp
bell, Ann and Olen MacCrlmmon 
returned to Queen's University, 
Kingston and Dan Theriault to 
Ottawa U. this week. 

!Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm N. Grant 
are in Toronto this week where he 
is attending the annual Milk Pro
ducers meeting. This will also 
visit relatives at London and Cha
tham. 

Glen Sandfield i(Jnited, Church 
Women held their meeting with 
Mrs. Gilbert MacRae and Mrs. 
Arnold MacRae as hostesses. 
Their homes were decorated and 
quiet Christmas music greeted 
members as they entered. Printed 
programs designed by Mrs. Arnold 
MacRae were used for the service 
which opened with the prelude 
"Silent Night", played by Mrs. 
Arthur Ma.cM'illan and was led by 
Mrs, Arnold MacRae who opened 
with a Christmas ;verse, "Christ
mas Candle". 

The responsive reading was [ed 
by Mrs. Arthur Ma.cMilla.n. A 
poem, "He took them 1n", was 
read by Mrs. Gilbert MacRae andl 
a reading by Mrs. Stanley Nixon, 
"What Chrlstmas means." 

After the Christmas prayer, Mrs. 
MacRae led in the Candle lighting 
service. The business part of the 
meeting opened with the minutes 
1·ead by Mrs. Ronald MacLachlin. 
The financial statement was given 
by Mrs. Grace MacLennan. 

Correspondence Included a letter 
of thanks from John Fraser for 
t he gift of everlasting fall flowers 
that were placed in the church In 
memory of Mrs. Fraser. A thank 

real, spent the weekend visiting ,:-______ "°"_"°"_"°"..,."°"_9'< ____ 
with Mr. and !Mrs. Chris. Walton l 
and family. JI 

Mrs. and !Mrs. Hugh McDonald 
of Napa.nee and Mr. and Mrs. Her
bert R-Obinson and family of 
Brockville, spent the weekend with 
Mrs. Hilda McRae. 

Dr. and Mrs. William Byers and 
family of Winchester spent Christ
mas Day Visiting with Mrs. Ezekiel 
L. Blair and Mr. and Mrs. Arthlll" 
Blair and family. 

Nelson Munroe of St. Bruno, 
Que., spent last week with his 
a.unt, Miss Cassie Munroe. 

Mrs. James A. Cumming of New 
Liskeard, Mr. and Mrs. Dalton 
Snetsinger and Mrs. Wallace Heas
ley of Cornwall visited on Sunday 
with Mrs. Ella Gough. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alme Lalonde 
spent Christmas week with their 
daughter, Mrs. Gerald Cloutier and 
Mr. Cloutier of Millbury, Vermont. 

James McKlllican of Renfrew, 
spent the weekend with hls par
ents, '.Mr. and iMrs. E. A. McKllli
can. 

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Leonard 
and family of Cornwall, and Gor
don McKercher of Toronto, spent 
the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. 
Gordon McKercher. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeovanie Boisvenue 
spent the past two weeks visiting 
with their daughter and oon-m
law, Mr. and Mrs. Pierre Bouthll-

TOWNSHIP OF LOCHIEL 

Tenders Wanted for 
Drainage Work 

Sealed tenders marked as to contents will be received 
by the undersigned until 10 a.m. 

Tues., Feb. 1st, '72 
for the construction of the Jamieson Branch of the 
MacLennan-Lacombe drain. ,.., 
Drainage work will consist of excavating approximate
ly 2,49 cu. yards .of earth and 60 cu. y:ards of hardpan, 
the work to be completed by July 31, 1972. 

A certified cheque for 10 per cent of the tendered 
price must; accompany tender. Plan, profiles and 
specifications, etc., may be seen at the township office 
or at the office of Stidwill & Associates Ltd., Cornwall, 
Ont. 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted. 

E. C. MacNAUGHTON, 
Clerk, PO Box 56 
Dalkeith, Ont. 

2-2c 

you letter from the Brunl!t family, 
Glen Robertson, was read for the 
UCW donation after their recent 
loss by fire. 

Gifts for Christmas were sent to 
Miss Barbara. MacLeod, Christian 
Children Village, Kenora. !Miss 
MacLeod 1s a Kirk Hill girl, the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. D, 
Macl.ie<xi>. She and her friend 
Miss Florence MacKay are super
vising a Foster Home for children 
from broken homes, at present the 
chtldren a.re of Indian parentage. 
This home ls run on christian 
principles and the children are the 
responsibility of the Children's Aid 
Society. 

A large bale of clothes was made 
up for the Brockville Physiatrid 
ospital and delivered by Mrs. Della. 
Hay, Two senior citizens were 
remembered with copies of Idea.ls, 

IMrs. Hugh Dewar, Olen R-Obert
son a.nd Mrs. Alex. D . MacDonald 
Glen Sandfield. 

The 1972 slate of officers were 
elected. Mrs. Grace MacLennan 
presided. President is Mrs. Ar
nold MacRae; vice-president, Mrs. 
Stanley Nixon; secretary, Mrs. 
Ronald MacLachlin; treasurer, 
Mrs. Grace MacLennan. 

Committee head are: Co=un
ity Friendship, Mrs. Arthur Mac
Millan; powers, Mrs. Stanley Nix
on; literature, Miss Mary Mac
Kenzie; stewardship, Mrs. Lloyd 
MacLcnnan ; supply and welcome, 
Mrs. Arthur MacM1lla.n. 

The offering was received and 
dedicated, 118 they offered gifts. 
A Christmas exchange was held 
with Keith !Me.cRae as Santa 
Claus. The members• pUl'J)0$6 was 
read a.nd the benediction pro-

nounced. 
A deilclous lunch wa.s served 

and a social hour enjoyed. 

KIRK HILL 

KIRK HILL UCW DECEMBER 
MEETING 

The Kirk mn ucw held tbeir 
December meeting in the ._ 
on Dec. 8th at 1.15 p.m. 

The president, Mrs. iMaclAed, 
opened the meeting with a Chrbit
ma.s verse. "Joy to the Worldi" 
was the theme of the worship aer
vice whlch was conducted! by Mrs. 
Kenneth MacDonald and Krll. 
Campbell MacDonald with 1118. A. 
K. MacPherson a.s Pianlst. 

A lovely candlelight .i,en1ce "lf8II. 

held as the Christmas st,ory WU 

(Continued on Page 7) 

IT'S WORTH YOUR WHILE TO WAIT UNTIL 

J a n u a r y 17th 
FOR 

PROULX'S 
MEN'S WEAR 

January 
.Clearance 

Specials Calore 
17 MAIN ST. TEL. 525-203f) 

Bigger and Better • • • Ski-Doo there for better buys ' • 
TOOTH PASTE 

Ultra Brite, . large size. Value 49c 

17c 

PANTI-HOSE 

One size fits all. Many colors to 

choose from. J'irst quality. 

33c 

MEN'S SOCKS · 

Nylons, Xroy Wool~ or Orlons. Subs. 

53c 

ABERTEX WOOL 

8 ply washable, will not shrink, 8.2 

oz. baJL 

39c 

LADIES' BLOUSES 

Long sleeves, Arnels or permanent 

press, cotton. ·Sizes 10 to 44. 

½ PRICE 

, 

CHILDREN'S JACKETS 

Boys ' or girls' winter lined Jackets. 

Sizes 3-6x, 

4.44 to 9.97 

SKI-DOO BOOTS 

Children's ...... .... .. 4.97 and up 

Men 's ............. ...... . 6.88 and up 

LADIES' BOOTS 

Warmly lined high Boots. Water
proof Vinyls 

4.97 to 9.97 
Leathers 

8.00 to 15.00 

GIRLS' BOOTS 

Waterproof stylish high Boots. Sizes 

11 to 4. 

3.88 to 7.88 

LADIES' OAR COATS 

Warm meltons or ski J acketa. 

V a.lues to 32.99 .. ............. ..... 8.00 

LADIES' COATS 

Midis or regular lengths. Sizes 

to 20. 

16.88 and 
up 

GIRLS' SLACKS 

Stretch nylon, wools, corduroys. 

Sizes 4 to 6x. Values to 3.99. 

2.22 

LADIES' DRESSES 

Buy two for the price of one. 
Sizes 6 to 44. 

½ PRICE 
(as low as $6.00) 

HOT PANT DRE·SSES 

Our entire line is offered to you at 

½ PRICE 
(as low as 8.00) 

LONG DRESSES and 

PANT DRESSE1S 

Buy now for your next party. 

½ OFF 

SKI-DOO OUTFITS 

~~cu:~: ........ ................. , .... 8.88 
ra::s,a~~···· .. ··· .. ........ l8.88 a:: 

GIRLS' DRESSES and 
PANTSUITS 

Sizes 2-6x and 7 to 14. Everything 
must be sold to give room for spring 
merchandise. 

½ OFF 
(as low as 2.00) 

BOYS' ~'STS 

Sl(leveless Vests for boys, sizes 8 to 

16. Reg. to 6.99. 

3.33 

MENARD FAIRWAY CENTRE LIM ITED 
ALEXANDRIA TEL. 52-5-2207 
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ODAFU A report from your 
Glengarry Agricultural Office 

$$DATA 
~ill 

The Introduction of the new 
federal income tax and capital 
gains tax program on January 1 
is of concern to everyone and pa.r
ttcuw}y so to farmers. Very few 
of us seem to be able to compre
hend !ts Implications or how it 

by J. Y. Humphries 

s ®4hWJ:W:e Pi W i!i!B'Pimav 

w!ll personally affect us. It may 
be some time before we can fully 
interpret its many implications 
pa.rt1cula11y those sections dealing 
with capital gains, The federal 
government abandoned the fields 
of estate tax and gift tax. These 

..... IM)_IIM)_l>{)-_.,0, ___ ~_>04_<>4_<>411_0.--.<-

~ 

JANUARY CLEARANCE 
~ 

- OF 

~HILDREN'S CLOTHES 
- AT -

Boutique des Petits 
Eastcourt Mall, Cornwall 

Boys' and Girls ' 
Winter Coats at 

11ot Pants at 

8orduroy Slacks at 

.... .......... .. ..... .... ..... .. ½ PRICE 

½ PRICE 

................ .. 1.98 
Snow Suits ...... ....... . .................... .. ........ 10% OFF 

NICE CHOICE IN GIFTS 
for 

BABY SHOWERS or the NEWBORN 

Use your CHARGEX HERE 

~-9'<1--11Hl_..C ____ 041_04 _____ . 

FAWCETT'S 
January Sale 

to be held at 

FAWCETT'$ SALE ARENA 
2 miles South, 2 miles West of 

WINCHESTER 

Thurs. January 20 
AT 7.30 P.M. 

69 Head Registered Holsteins, Close, Springing and 

Fresh Cows and Heifers; 5 Service Ago Bulls 

Consignments still being accepted 

MAHLON ZERON, Auct. 

Fawcett Bros. Sales Service, Allison Fawcett 7'.14"5100 

Ralph Fawcett 774-571.0 

however, have been taken up by 
the province and llttle relief Is 
provided the farmer planning to 
pass on farm assets to the next 
generation. 

Many farm farnilles do not 
maintain adequate farm business 
records. It would appear that an 
accurate accounting system is now 
more important than ever. It need 
not be an elaborate system but 
should be complete and accurate. 
It would appear particularly vital 
that an invento1·y of all assets, 
land, buildings, equipment, l!ve
stock and securities owned on 
January 1 be compiled at an early 
date and that realistic values be 
attached to each for future refer
ence in calculating capital gains, 
Many farmers maintain a cash 
record but do not maintain an an
nual inventory. This now appears 
to be a must. 

The Ontario Dept. of Agriculture 
and Food has available farm re
cord books free of charge in both 
English and French. These a.re 
ayailable from our Alexandria of
fice. Some banks and book stores 
have adequate account books 
specifically for farmers as well. 

We expect there will be many 
questions 1·egarding recent tax 
amendments. 

We hope after the smoke clears 
to be able to present a series of 
meetings dealing with this matter 
as well as the use of credit, land 
assessment, father and son part
nerships and other matters. These 
meetings will be advertised well 
In advance. In the meantime you 
had better get an inventory or list 
of your assets together. 

New Publications · 

Recommended agricultural prac
tices change so rapidly that it Is 
difficult to keep printed Informa
tion up-to-date. Three publ!ca
t !ons of ODAF are revised annual
ly and the 1972 editions are now 
avalfable. These are "Field Crop 
Recommendations for 1972", "Che
mical Weed Control for 1972" andi 
the list of recommended com hy
brids for production in 1972. 

We recently adopted a new pro
gram of distributing printed in
formation on agricultural topics. 
This Information is now distribut
ed in the form of "Factsheets". 
These a.re short articles dealing 
with topic and in a form that 
permits keeping them in a three 
ring binder. A few titles Include 
"Vitamins for Dairy Cattle," "Ni
trogen Sources for Corn", "Estab
lishing a Sheep Flock." Come in 
and look over the display and 

_ select those of interest to you. 

The Glengarry Fanner 
We plan to publish a quarterly 

newspaper with this title and dis
tribute same to all farm families 
~n the county. This will contain 
up to date productive information 
for rural people and Is be!llg pro
duced through the co-operation of 
a number of agri-buslncss agencies 
in the county. You should 1·ecelve 
your first copy ln late January, 

What's Up 

Annual Eastern Ontario Farm 
Conferences· at the Kemptvllle, 
College of Agricultural Technology. 

Crop Day-10.00 a.m. January 
18th. 

Dairy Day-9.45 am. January 

VA.ILLANCOU T 
Clothing & Shoe Store 
ALEXANDRIA TEL. 525-2677 

STARTING JAN. 13th 

LADIES' COATS 

LADIES.' CAR COATS 

SKIRTS and SLACKS 

All Our ·WINT~R' BOOTS½ Off 

GIRLS' DRESSES, LOW PRICE 

ONE STYLE OF BRAS at $2.50 

LADIES', MEN'S and CHILDREN'S, SKI JACKETS, SKI-DOO 

SUITS and MEN'S SUITS, REDUCED TO CLEAR; MEN'S CAR

DIGANS and P:ULLOVERS. MANY MORE ITEMS TOO NUMER

OUS TOO MENTION, REDUCED TO CLEAR. 

Your chance to save on quality merchandise. Come in and browse 

around. 

News from Here 
a.nd There . .. 

(Continued from Pace 8) 

told in verse and song. Numerous 
Christmas carols were sung and 
Bible readings from Luke 2 were 
read, Offering was received and 
dedicated. A reading, "The Gift" 
was given by Mrs. Campbell Mac
Donald. This was followed with 
prayer and the playing of Silent 
Night brought the worship service 
to a close. 

The roll call, "A Christmas 
Thought" was answered. by 14 
members. The treasurer reported 
on gifts purchased for several sick 
members. 

Annual reports were given by 
the different committees, 

Rainsville WI Had First 
Meeting Of The Year 

Due to illness, only nine mem
bers and three guests were present 
a.t the regular monthly meetll).g of 
the ;Bainsvllle branch of the WI 
held at the home of Mrs. Lloyd 
McRae on Jan. 5th. The presi
dent, Mrs. H. J. McCua.ig, opened 
the meeting reading a verse 
"Timely Recipe", The roll calt 
"Bring a favorite apple recipe" 
was answered by all. Mrs. Don 
Simmons commented on the motto 
"Little things that make life beau
tiful." 

in Toronto on Feb. 12th, was dis
cussed. 

Bainsville agreed to assist Picnic 
GTove branch WI to present a 
benefit euchre party for an ex
member (Bainsvllle WI) Mrs. Car[ 
Virgin. The members are all d!l!
gently working on their 1972 pro
ject "A Publ!c Garage and An
tique Sale" to be held in early 
spring at the Ba!nsville hall. 
Should anyone wish mformatkm 
or wish to donate articles please 
contact Mrs. Charles Rogers or 
Mrs. Harold Fourney, Bainsvllle. 

After a social period Mrs. Adrian 
Leroux read a poem "Small Farm 
Grandma". Tea was served by 
hostesses Mrs. Lloyd McRae and 
Mrs, Harold Fourney. The presi
ent moved a vote of thanks to 
Mrs. McRae for the use of her 
home. 

ATTENTION FARMERS 

DE\AL NOW AT 

MENARD 
Farm Supplies 
Green Valley Tel. 525-2190 

SPECIAL DISCOUNTS 

ON NEW TRApTORS 

TILL· APRIL 28, 1972 
An invitation to our senior citi

zens over 75 to attend an after
noon program on Dec. 14th in St. 
Columba hall was received from 
the St. Columba ladies. 

During the business period it 
was announced that the Short 
Cow·se "Home Furnishings" was 
cancelled at Toronto office. 1Mrs. 
Wm. Mitchell and Mrs. Robert 
McRae agreed to instruct the girls' 
4-H club sponsored by the Bains
ville WI. A letter was read from 
M!t·s. H. L. Noblett, newly ap
pointed Provincial President. The 
sect'y was asked to send an in
vitation to Mt·s. N. McLeod to ad
dress the Bainsvllle branch at the 
home of Mrs. Archie Robertson on 
Feb. 2nd. The luncheon (the pro
ject for the WI anniversary) to 
be hetd at the Royal York Hotel 

IMMUNE TO SHOCK 

We l!ve with violence every day 
anct it's doing sometrung dreadful 
to the psyche. We"ve developed 
an immunity to shock, a tortoise 
she)[ against compassion. Famine 
in Pakistan Is too remote; war and 
massacre have left us numb. 

· 2-2c 

-~~ .. ~$41...aaa. 
A letter, thanking us for our 

card and gift, was received from 
out sponsored child ln Korea.. 

At the close of the meeting re
freshments were served, and boxes 
of cookies were packed for our 
sick and shut-in members. 

Area Buyers At 
Ayrshire Sale 

Three of 13 animals consigned 
to the Ayrshire Sale of the Sta.rs 
at last fall's Royal Winter Fair 
in Toronto, were purchased by 
area breeders. Average price at 
the sale was $925 for three cows 
and 10 two-year-olds. 

Alex H. Robertson, Martlntown, 
paid $800 for Melody Lane Betty 
Brownle, a heifer consigned by 
F. J. Bova, Burke, NY. 

Robert D. Roy, Bainsvilfo, 
bought at the same price Sunny 
Dale Wilma, a heifer consigned 
by Thomas Curran, Martlntown, 

Ross Rodger of Vankleek run, 
paid $625 for Brantholm Greta's 
Edna, a heifer consigned by Robert 
M. Loveless, St. George, Ont. 

A special feature at the Ayrshire 
Show saw Ruth Ma.cMaster of 
Mastermulr Farm, Laggan, pipe in 
the first class, the oovemor-Oen
eral and the ·champions. Buth ls 
a member of the Glengarry Pipe 
Band. 
19th. 

Pork Producers Conference 10.00 
a.m. Tues., Feb. 1 KCAT. 

Annual meeting Glenga.rry Unit 
EBI, 8.00 p.m. Feb. 1, Glengarry 
District High School. 

- Stanstead (Que.) Journal 

LALONDE 'S 
FOOD MARKET 

!Tel. 525-2103 Alexandria 

Fresh Chicken Legs or Breasts . . . . lb. 55c 

Burns Shamrock Rindless Bacon vc pk. lb. 69c 

BLUE BRAND BEEF 

Round Steak, full slice ............ lb. 1.19 

Thick Rib Roast . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . lb. 99c 

Blade or Chuck Roast . . . . . . . . . . . . . lb. 75c 

Fancy McIntosh 
APPLES .. .. 5 lb. cello 59c 

Sunkist No. 163 
ORANGES .. .. 2 doz. 99c 

Florida Indian River 
No. 48, Pink 
GRAPEFRUIT 5 for 59c 

B.C. Delicious 
APPLES No. 150 5 for 49c 

Creme au lait, Harnois 
Chocolate 
BISCUITS .. ...... 3 pks. $1 

For your _protection our meat is government inspected 

-

-

·NOTICE· 
Commencing Feb. 1, 1972, we will be running 

once daily through the following villages and 
towns: 

Long Sault, Ingleside, Morrisburg, Winches

ter, Chesterville,, Finch, Avonmore, Maxville, 

Alexandria, Green Valley, Lancaster, Corn
wall. 

If you have a parcel to be picked up and delivered 

Call before 5 p.m, day before 

Penny Saver 
Messenger Service 

Dial 932-3397 

Cornwall, Ont. Low Rates 

2-:lc 

9 

• 

Tax reform legislation has been passed by 
Parliament and is now law. 

What does tax reform mean to you? How will 
it affect you? 

"Highlights for Individuals" a.nd "Valuation Day". 
These should provide answers to most of your 
questions. 

Some taxpayers will receive additional informa
tion, according to their specific needs. To answer these questions, the Department is 

conducting a massive national mailing program. 
Booklets are now being printed and mailed to all tax
payers as quickly as they come off the press. 

~ The complete mailing will be finished in about 
Ive weeks. 

All taxpayers will receive at least two booklets-

' · 

I • 

Read your booklets. Afterwards, if you have 
questions, ask us. We'll be glad to help. 

You will find that your booklets will make it 
easier to file your income tax return in 1973, because 
they will help you to prepare now. 

National 
Revenue, 
Taxation 

Revenu 
national, 
lmpOt 

rm 

} 
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lr---Coming Event.a 

TlJE annual meeting of the Ken
yon Agricultural Society will be 
held In the Curling Club, Maxville, 
Sat., Jan. 29, at 1 p.m. Smorgas
bord will be served in the evening 
at the Curling Club, $1.50 each. 

2-2c 

KEEP the date open, wine and 
cheese party, at K of C hall, Sat
urday, February 12th. Tickets are 
now on sale. 2-lc 

THE annua1 meeting of the St. 
Lawrence Valley Agricultural So
ciety (Williamstown Fair) will be 
held on Saturoay, Jan. 22nd in the 
Torch Room Restaurant, Co1nwall, 
at 7.30 p.m. Eve1·ybody welcome. 

2· 2C 

COMING EVENTS 
AT 'l'Blr: 

BONNIE GUEN 
For rBSMVatlons 

BRUNET-I would like to t hank 
everyone for cards, gltts nnd visit.ii 
while a patient in Glengarry Mem-
orial Hospital. Special thanks to 
Dr. Bourdeau, Dr. Leroux, nurses 
and staff. 

BRUNET-Un merci blen sincere 
a tous pou1· les cartes, vlsites et 
cadeaux !ors de mon sejour a 
l'hopital. Merci special aux Dr. 
Bourdeau et Leroux ainsl qu'aux 
infirmieres et le personnel. 
-Mrs. Hilda Brunet, 
RRl Alexandria, 2-lp 

FRANKLIN-I w1sh to thank my 
friends and relatives for their 
visits, cards, gifts and flowers 
while I was a patient in Glen
ga.rry Memorial Hospital'. Special 
thanks to Dr. Bourdeau, nurses 
and staff. 
- ChrJ.stena Franklin, 
RR5 Alexandria. 2-lp 

LAJOIE-We wish to thank all our 
relatives, friends, and neighbors 
for the lovely floral tributes, mas.s 
cards, messages of sympathy and Tel. 525-3078 or 525- 2646 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 15th 

FRIENDS and relatives are cor
dially invited to the 26th wedding 
anniversary of Mr. and Mrs. Ernest 
Lalonde, Alexandria. Orchestra, 
the Four Sons. Everyone welcome. 

. . visits at the time of the death of 
a dear husband and father. Spe
cial thanks to the different or
ganizations particlpatlng in any 
way. 

SAT., FEB. 12th 
UNITED Counties Mini Mardi 
Gras Carnival Dance Revival of 
European and famous New Orleans 
French Carnival. Music and dan
cing from 8.30 to ~.30.' German 
House Black Forest Band direct 
from Germany. Other entertain
ment. Hats, favors and novelties. 
Buffet, French, Continental and 
Canadian food. Happy Hours from 
8.30 to 10.00, at the Bonnie Glen, 
Highway 43, Alexandria. Adm:ls· 
sion $2.50. A deposit of 50c will 
reserve your ticket. Pay the $2 
balance on admission to hall. Tic
kets available at Art and Care. 
Smoke Shcip, Cornwal1, Alexandria 
Stationery, Alexandria. 

MARCH 11th 
A date to remember-Big I1·ish 
night. More details later, 

' 

COMING EVENTS 
AT Tm 

GREEN VALLEY 
PAVILION 

FOR r~ervatlons, Tel, 525-1079 or 
1>26·12flt. 

JAN. 22nd- The Barn Stormers 
Snowmobile Club dahc& 11.t Ori!ert 
Valky Pavilion. Good orchestra. 
Ticli: ets in advance 1.0-0 at door 
1.5(',, Tickets available at Pavilion. 
'.L1,1 .icn 11,nd refreshments. 

~----- ---
~-Births 
.::AM.ERON-To Mr. and Mrs. 
Chisholm Cameron (Elise Goulet) 
Glengarry Memorial Hospital on 
Sunday, January 2nd, 19~. a son, 
Brian. 

CLAUDi=T<i Mr~and M.r~;1 
Claude (nee Elaine Robinson) 
Montreal, on Friday, December 
31st, 1971, a son, Jean Francois, 
6 lbs. 13 oz. 

DE FREITAS-To Mr. and Mrs. 
Roger De Freitas, nee (Catherine 
Olive MacPhee) Trenton, at Tren
ton General Hospital on Saturday, 
Dec. 18th, 1971, a daughter, Brenda 
Jean. 

LEFEBVRE-To Mr. and Mrs. An
're Lefebvi·e (nee Rachel Levac) 
'"xandria, at Hotel Dleu, Corn-

. on Tuesday, Jan. 4, 1972, a 
,tefan, a brother for Daniel. 

iEE:-:-M the Hotel Dieu 
\11 Dec. 28, 1971, to Mr. and 
,t' uvrun·ee of Cornwall (nee 

~cDonell) a daughter, 
Elizabeth. 

tbs --------
1'; Peter S. of St. Andrews 
d 1n Hotel Dieu, Cornwall, 

Jan. 11th,. 1972, in his 
r. Husband of Regina 

•ather of Leo, Torontp; 
Glen Falloch, Martin-

.ne, St. Andrews West, 
ence Snider (Alice), Mrn. 

IacPherson (Yvette) , Mrs. 
1ckinson (Agnes) and Mrs. 

.i::onick (Theresa) all of 
ll and Mrs. Ernie Robert
net) of Long Sault. Bro
Mrs. Mary Louise Lalonde, 

all; also survivi.d by 23 
..children and eight great 
lchildren. Resting at Miller's 
Jral Home, 326 Augustus St., 

-iwall, Funeral on Fri, Jan. 
.1 for Requiem High Mass in St. 

,drew's Church, St. Andrews at 
• a.m. Burial in palish cemetery. 

2-lc 

WANT ADS ' 

DON'T COST 

- THEY PAY! 

- Mrs. Conrad, Lajoie and family. 
Alexandria. 2-lp 

LALONDE-Our sincei·e thanks to 
everyone for visits, cards, and 
acts of kindness at the time of the 
death of the late Raymond La· 
londe. Special thanks to Dr. Bour• 
deau and t he staff of the Glen
garry Memorial Hospital. 
-Mrs. Marguerite Lalonde and 
family. 
RRl Long Sault, Ont, 2-lP 

MACDONALD-I wish to express 
my sincere thanks to my neigh• 
bors, relatives and friends for their 
gifts, cards, flowers and visits while 
I was a patient in Hotel Dieu, 
Cornwall. Also for their acts of 
kindness to my mother and Angus. 
Special thanks · to Dr. Randlett, 
nurses and staff on 3rd Floor 
North. 
-Mrs. John D. A. Macdonald, 
Dalhousie Sta. 2-lc 

McDONELL-Our sincere thanks 
to relatives, friends and neighbors 
for theh· mass offerings, floral tri
butes andJ other deeds of kindness 
at the time of the death of a dear 
father and grandfather, Angus J, 
McDonell. Special thanks to Dr. 
Bourdeau and nurses while he was 
a patient in Glengarry Memortal 
Hospital, also Dr. Miller and the 
staff of Hote1 Dieu. Your kinds 
ness was deeply appreciated. 
-Roddie, Helen and! family. 

2-lc 

McNAUGHTON - My si ncere 
thanks to relatives, friends and 
neighbors for floral tributes, cards, 
gifts, messages of symyathy and 
many acts of kindness at the time 
o! tbe «ea.th o! my dear husband, 
Danny George. . 
- Mrs. Mru·y C. McNaughton, 
Maxville, 2-lp 

McMILLAN-I would like to thank 
friends and relatives for theh' 
visits while a patient in Glengarry 
Memorial ospital. Special thanks 
to Dr. Conway, Dr. Bourdeau and 
nurses. 
-Orville McMillan, 
Alexandria. 2-lp 

McCASKILL-Our sincere thanks 
to everyone for messages of sym
pathy, floral tributes, phone calls, 
cards, visits, baking and other acts 
of kindness shown to us at th& 
death of our darling daughter Jes
sie. 
-AJlan, Mw·iel and Mary Mc-
Caskill, 
Dalkeith . 2-lp 

SAYANT-The brothers and sis
ters of the late Roderick Sayant 
wish to express their sincere 
thanks to relatives, neighbors and 
friends for their many acts of 
kindness, sph·itual and floral of
ferings, messages of sympathy and 
donations to the Vernon Cancer 
society. Special thanks to Dr. 
Bourdeau, Rev. Leo MacDonell, 
Rev. Felix DaPrato, IMOrl'is Fu
neral Home, and a very special 
thanks also to nurses and staff, 
GJengarry Memorial Hospital for 
all their kindness. 
-Sayant family, 
Glen Norman. 2-lp 

· v ALADE-Sincere thanks to all 
for their visits andJ cards while I 
was a patient in Glengarry Mem• 
orlal and Hotel Dieu Hospitals. 
Also to Dr. McLean, D1·. Roman 
and nurses. 
-Mrs. A. Valad~, 
Dalhousie, Que. 2-lc 

VALLANCE- We wish to thank all 
who helped • at the time of the 
fire. Special thanks to Ian and 
all the McLeod family, to Jim and 
Edna Cameron. We are especial
ly · grateful to the Maxville Fire 
Dept., to Harvey Scott in charge 
and: would like to give special re• 
cognition to the Junior Fire Dept, 
members who stuck with and 
savedi the silo. All help and mes
sages of concern were greatly ap-
preciated. · 
-The Vallance family. 2-2p 

NEW CLASSU'IE~ AD RATES 

For sale, For Rent, Coming Events, Help Wanted, etc., 

6 cents per word, minimum $1.00 first insertion; 75c per 

subsequent insertion; If 'more than 15 woros, 6 cents per 

word, 4 cents subsequent. Cards of Thanks, 6 cents per word. 

In Memorlams, $1.00 plus 25 cents fo_r each line of verse. 

Classified display, $1.75 per col. inch. Adti 50 cents handling 

charges If unpaid prior to publication. 
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I-In Memoriam 

CHOQUETl'E-In loving memory 
of a dear husband and father, 
Edeas Choquette, who passed away 
Jan 11, 1970. 
Through tears I watched you 

suffer 
I watched you fade away 
Yet all I could do was just stand 

by 
Day after helpless day. 
But when I saw you sleep.i:ng 
So peaceful free from pain, 
I could not wish you back 
To suffer so again. 
-Sadly missed! by wife Lucienne, 
sons andi daughters. 
Alexandria. 2-lo 

CHOQUETTE-In loving memory 
of a dear father Edeas Choquettie 
who died Jan. 11, 1970. 
Farewell dear father, your work 

is o'er, • 
Your wil1ing hands will toll no 

more. · 
A loving father, kind and true, 
No one on earth we'll find like 

you. 
-Fondly 1·emembered by Shawn 
and Yvette. 2-lc 

DAWSON, iMary Elizabeth- In 
loving memory of dear mother who 
passed away on January 16, 1966. 
Many lonesome heartaches, 
Many silent tears, 
But always beautiful memories 

• Of one we loved so dear. 
-Sadly mi.Ssed and remembered 
by Stephen, Ina, Agnes and Bea
trice. 2-lc 

LACOMBE-In loving memory of 
a dear husband and father Rene 
Lacombe who died January 12, 
1971. 
One sad and lonely year has pass

ed, 
Since our great sorrow fell, 
The shock that we received that 

night, 
We still remember well. 
God gave us strength to meet It 
And courage to bear the blow, 
But what it meant to lose you 

dear 
No one will ever know, 
It's lonely here witllout you, 
We miss you more each day, 
AmL life is not the same to us 
Since you were called away. 
You bade no one a last farewell 
Nor even said goodbye, 
You were gone before we realized 
Andi only God knows why. 
-Sadly missed and lovingly re
membered by his wife, Lucille and 
family, Gilles, Robert, Diane and 
Donald. 
North Lancaster. 2-lp 

MacDONALD-In sad and loving 
memory of my dearest ones, my 
husband John Archie who diedi 
April 12th, 1970 and Arcnie who 
died Jan. 17th, 1968. 
Who shall say the grief is lessened 
Although smiles hid the tears, 
Memories keep the wound still 

open 
With the passing of the years. 
-Sadly missed and lovingly re
membered, Mrs. John Archie Mac
Donald. 
Alexandria. 2-lp 

MacLEOD-In loving memory of 
my father who passed away on 
Jan. 18, 1971. 
There is a link death cannot sever 
Love and remembrance last for-

ever, 
And as he lies in peaceful sleep 
His memory we shall always keep. 
-Ever remembered, Ellzabeth and 
Donald R. 2-2c 

MORRISON-In loving memory 
of a dear wife, mothei.· and grand-
mother, Pearl Morri~on, who pass
ed away Jan. 1}, 1965, . 
Years roll by but memories stay -
As new and dear as yesterday. 
- Always remembered by D. M. 
Morrison and family. 
Dalhousie Station, Que. 

9-Personal 

2-lc 

VANDERMEER Steermg Service. 
Precision wheel allg~ent and 
balancing. Frame straightening. 
Modern equipment, 3 month guar• 
antee. Long Sa.ult, 634-2597, 20 
years experience. 48-tf 

GLEN Guns, Peter St., Maxville, 
for the best in rifles, shotguns, re• 
volvers, pistols, scopes, mounts, ac
cessories. We buy old! or antique 
guns or pistols. Tel. 527-2163. 

29-tf 

WE pick up dead and d!!S0.bled 
horses an<t cows. Tel. 874-2308, 
John D. MoMeekln, Dalkeith, li
cence No. 174-C-69. l-tf 

FOR sale and :service on Binger 
machines and other makes. Free 
estimate, call Mrs. R. Main, Alex
andria, Tel. 526-1460. Also we 
have good trade-ins from $24.95 
up. Singer Co. of Canada Ltd!. 
Hawkesbury, Ont. 632-2983. 9-tf 

Attention Farmers! 
Yes you receive the 

best prices 
Pur your slclt, crippled and dead 

animals, at our new plant 

presently in operation In St. Albert 

MACHABEE ANIMAL 
FOOD LTD. 

St. Albert, Ontario 
24-hour service - 7 days per weet 
We do not use collector agents 
Permit No. 242-RP-71 recelv!Dg, 

330-C-71 Collection 
TEL. COLLECT 

CRYSLER, 613-987-2818 
M-tf 

9-Personal 
(Continued) 

Contact your 

Fuller Brush DeaJ.er 

Mrs. Fern Laflamme 
Tel. 525-2407 Alexandria 

2-2p 

HJLLGREST 
FUNERAL HOME 

W .ALTER D.A. VJSON 
Funeral Director 

Bond Street at 
Stanlev Street 

VANKLEEK HILL 
Tel. 678-2002 

Serving those of an faiths at 
all times 

32-tf 

12-Articles for Sale 

TWO ladies' winter coats, size 12, 
one car coat, the other long, lined 
with borg. Apply Box C Glen
garry News. 2-lc 

2,000 bales of good hay, set bob 
sleighs, set double harness, com
plete with breeching, HorneUte 
chain saw in good shape, Russell 
Urquhart, Dalkelth, 525-2502. 

2-2p 

WHITE kitchen wood range in 
good condli.tlon, Leo Paquette, RR5 
Alexandria. Tel. 527-'5495. 2-lp 

THOR wringer-washer, Westing
house dryer, GE floor polisher and 
a girl's m idi coat, size 14. Call the 
White Rock Motel, 525-2362. 

2-lc 

ANTIQUE chairs, dressers, settee, 
lamps and bedS, chrome table and 
chair set, space heater, rangettes 
and washing machines in good 
condition. Fridge and continental 
bed with box gpring and mattress. 
Chain saw and 8xl2' shed. Tel, 
525-3956. 2-2P 

JOHN Deere bulldozer No. 40, goOd 
condition. Tel. Lancaster 347-2651. 

1-2P 

ANTIQUE clothes chest, three 
drawers, bench saw tilting arbor 
1 h.p. motor, new, C. J. Rickerd, 
Glen Robertson. 1-2p 

NATURAL grey Persian lamb coat, 
size 14, never been worn in Alex
andria, also two tape recorders. 
Tel. 525-3571 between 7 and 9 pm. 

51-tf 

THE VTICTNGS AR.E 
HERE! 

And there's neve1· been a better 
time to buy one. Your Eaton's 
catalogue sales office Is featuring 
Viking household appliances dur· 
ing VIKING Value Days from now 
till March 4. come in and find 
out about Viking values. Use your 
Eaton's account to buy a Viking 
major household appliance before 
March 4, and there is no money 
down, no ,payments, no carrying 
chargtis till May! Come meet the 
Vikings at 

EATON'S 
Main St., Alexandria, Tel, 526•26.60 

· 2-5c 

FOR SALE 

MEAT :i\f,AHKE'r 

EQUIPMENT 
1 Compressor, 1 Humidifier, 1 
walk-in Cooler; 1 Hobart Meat 
Grinder on stand, 1 Meat Block, 
1 Biro model 22 Electric Meat Saw, 
1 Elect1ic Meat Slicer, 1 Cube 
Steak Machine, 1 deep f1•eeze 6 ft., 
1 wall Scale, 1 counter Electric 
scale, 3 Meat Knives, 1 Hand 
Meat Saw, 10 meat trays, l Na
tional Cash Register, 1 10-ft. show 
case and counter, 1 set of Shelves 
24 ft. in length, 2 sets of Shelves 
7 ft. length each, 1 set of Shefves 
3 ft. length, 2 paper racks, 1 nar
row counter 8 ft. In length, 1 sink 
and Cabinet, 1 Coleman Space 
Heater with pipes. 

Apply to 

J. ALFRED THEORE~ 
Moose Creek, Ontario 

2-2c 

13--Snowmobiles 

1971 Moto-Ski Grandi Prix, 28 hp, 
280 miles in use. Tel. 525-2351. 

2-2c 

1970 Alouette 26 hp, twin cyll'nders. 
Good shape. Tel. 525-1454. 2-2p 

1970 Snow Cruiser 20 hp, slightly 
used, $500. Tel. 874-2346. 2-2p 

lJ-J'arm, Garden Produoe 
WANTED spl'ingers due to freshen 
in January andi February. Tet. 
collect, 931-1307. 1-tf 

50,000 lb. market sharing quota 
for Montreal for sale. Contact 
P eter Nysten, Lancaster, 347-3077. 

2-lp 
------ -----

PEEWEE eggs, 5 doz. for $1.00. 
Ceda.rcralg Farm, next to Glen
garry Transport, Alexandria. 

l-2c 

15-Farm, Garden, Produce 
(Continued) 

FOR sale, 100 bales of straw, Ray
mond Deccste, 874-2281. 1-2p 

GROUND cob corn, $2 cwt, any 
quantity, 347-2641. l-3c 

FOR sale, baled hay and oats . 
Ovila Oonstant, Tel. 347-3529. 

l-3p 

FOR sale cedar fence posts, Willy 
Jensen, RRl Maxville, Ont. Tel. 
527-5253. 41-tf 

APPLES 
Crisp, Juicy McIntosh 

Fancy Grade $3.75 bus. 

Second Grade $2.00 bus. 

Other quantities and grades 
ava,llable 

MARLIN ORCHARDS 
Highway 2 

west of Summerstown Road 

Open dally 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Sat. and Sun, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Tel. 931-1213 
2-tf 

16--Poultry - Livestock 

FOR sale, Hereford bulls, Tel. 525-
1284. 2-2c 

FOR sale 2 heavy Holstein spring
er cows, atso Belanger wood stove. 
Tel. 527-5563. 2-lc 

WANTED springers. Tel. 525-2724. 
60-4p 

17-Custom, Contract Work 

WILL clean driveways and! all type 
snow removal. Wilfrid Sarault. 
Tel. 525-1371. l-2p 

19-Pets for Sale 
9 puppies to give away. Tel. 525-
1208. 2-lc 

WANTED, a good home for a 
youn g female dog. Tel. 527-5573. 

2-lc 

20-Farm Machinery; 

FOR sale 3 pt. hitch, pull type 
snow blower In good condition. 
Claude Montpetit. Tel. 52'&-3958, 

2-lp 

MUELLER bulk tank for sale, 44 
cans, in good: condition. Contact 
Andre Cuerrler, Maxvllle, 538-2594. 

l-2p 

21-Real Estate 

The Realtor 
Advises You About 

Neighborhoods 
His professional experience is 
invaluable to you in analys
ing future trends and the po
tential value of your home in 
a long-range ~nvestment. 

Cornwall & District 
Real Estate Board 

Symbols of 
Selection 

2-lc 

~aillancourt I.!:. !~AL ESTATE BROKER -

LANCASTER: fine 8 bedroom 
home with brick annex, has all 
conveniences, hot water and: elec
tric heating, spacious rooms, 
double parlor, spacious lot located 
In quiet residential area, Reason
able with terms. Owner trans
ferred. 

INQUIRIES solicited on the above 
and our many other fine listings 
of urban and rurat homes, vacant 
land for all purposes, all types 
farms and businesses. Our Pro
fessional Sales Personnel are ser
ving Stormont, Glengarry and 
Prescott from Alexandria, Green 
Valley, St. Eugene and Hawkes
bury. 

Contact us for prompt and cour
teous attention, 

Richard Vaillancourt 625-3419 
Jean Menard 525-2769 
Raymond Legault 525-1165 
Eldege Vaillancourt 525-3641 

195 MAIN ST. S., ALEXANDRIA 
526-3641 

HOUSE at Green Valley, for sale 
or to rent,. avallable 1mmedlate4'y, 
Call Raymond Ouellette at Modern 
Bullders Supplies, 525-2711. 2-2c 

HOUSE for sale 00 Clement St., 
large living room and kitchen, 
brick finl.sh, colonial style. Any 
reBSOnable ofter will be considered. 
contact Jean Clement, Tel. 525-
1267 or Yvon Trottier, Tel. 525-
3629. 60-tf 

21- Real Estate 
(Continued) 

1'UYING-SELLING-TRADING 
SEE - PHONE - WRITE 

REAL ESTATE LIMITED 
(REALTOR.8' 

39 MAIN ST. NORTH 
613-525-2940 

FARM 
SITUATED 1 mile from Alexand
ria town, neat 2 storey home, good 
stables and barn, River Delisle 
running through farm, 49 acres, a;U 
cultivated land. see this farm to
day, enjoy country living close to 
town businesses. 

FAR.MS COMPLETE 
PLAN at beginning of new year 
to go full time farmer business 
man, you are guaranteed of steady 
employment, while being your own 
manager,. We have very good 
farms complete with cattle and 
machinery. Sell or trade your 
present home, business or small 
farm. 

BUSINESSF.S NEWS 
THIS is the time of the year for 
a changeover of businesses from 
one owner to a new owner. Your 
Real Estate Salesman ls the best 
person to see when planning a 
change. Be you a purchaser or 
vendor, come into our office or 
ask for an interview right at your 
home or place of business. We ex
pect your call. 

BUSINESSES FOR SALE 
3 general stores to choose from. 

1 Pizzeria, 1 motel, 1 garage and 
home. 

1 Investment Rental Store and 
Apartment In Alexandria. 

1 Welding Shop, 200 chinchillas 
with cages. 

HOME IN ALEXANDRIA 
IN urgent need or homes any price 
or size. 

2 bungalows needed, priced in price 
range of $15,00-0 to $-22,000. 

WOULD you tri.de your present 
home in Alexandrla for a home in 
quiet country village? 

WE thank everyone who helped 
In any way to make 1971 a very 
prosperous year. 

I am sure that in 1972 we will 
all work together to make Alex
andria and the three United Coun
ties of Glengarry, Stormont and 
Dundas and our neighbor to the 
north Prescott County a better 
place to live in. 

WHEN buying or selling, contact 
following representatives: 

Brokers 
Adelard Sauve 525-2940 Alex. 
Maurice Sauve 525-2940 Alex. 

Full Tlme Representatives 
Lionel Glaude 347-3029 Lane. 
Paul Emile Levert 525-3971 Alex. 
Rolland Glaude 525-1995 Alex. 
Germain Glaude 347-2586 Lane. 
Fernand Bonin, 674-5728 St. Anne 

de Prescott 

SPECIAL NOTICE 
We are open every day except 

Sunday 

26-Lots for Sale 

HOUSE traUer tot ror rent on St. 
James Street, services ready, Ade
le.rd Sauve, Real Estate Broker, 39 
Main St. North. Tel. 613-525-2940. 

28-Offices to Let or Wanted 

HEATED office space to let, hot 
and cold water, washroom. Avail
able immediately. Apply at Kor
ner Store, Mill Square. Tel. 526· 
3826. 2-2c 

31-Wanted - Miscellaneous 

WANTED, 1 long table forage 
blower, PTO driven, must be In 
good condition. Weldon MacIn
tosh, Dunvegan, 524-5517. 1-2c 

33--Apartments, Flats to Let 

APARTMENT for rent In Green 
Valley, available Feb, 1st. Call 
Raymond Ouellette at Moderni 
Builders Supplies, 525-2711. 2-2c 

FOR rent, modern bachelor apt. 
available Feb. 1st. Apply 525-1330. 

2-tf 

TWO-bedroom unheated apart
Il).ent. Middle-aged couple pre
ferred. Available Feb. 1st. Apply 
at 268 Main St. or Tel. 525-2149. 

2-lc 

2 bedroom heated 11partment. Tel. 
525-2721. 1-2p 

FIVE room upstairs apartment, 2 
bedrooms, immediate occupancy, at 
16A Main St. Call 525-1468 after 
6 pm, l•2C 

37-Jobs primarily of interest 
to Women 

DING Dong! Everyone knows 
Avon. That can mean profit for 
you. Avon repl'Csentatives earn 
money selling high quality Avon 
products In their spare time. Need 
:money? Call Avon now : Mrs. H. 
Wood, ,Box 313, Morrisburg, Ont. 

2-lc 

38-Jobs primarily of interest 
to Men 

Texas Oil Company 
Wants Man Over 40 
For Alexandria Area 

We m~ed a good man who can 
make short auto trips. We are 
willing to pay top earnings. 

$15,000 In a Year 
Our top men in other parts of 
Canada draw exceptional earnings. 
Contact customers around Alex
andria. Air mall S. 0 . Dickerson, 
Pres., Southwestern Petroleum 
Corp., Ft. Worth, Tex. 

2-lc 

40-Employment Wanted 
WILL baby sit after school and 
on weekends, Tel. 525-3315. 

2-lc 

~Salesmen Wanted 
SALESMAN to sell cookware, etc. 
Must have car. Wrtte to P er
manent Enterprise, 428 Rideau St. 
Ottawa. 2-4p 

NOTICE TO CREDITORS 
IN THE MATTER OF THE 

ESTATE OF ANGUS LEONARD 
MacLENNAN, LATE OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF LOCHIEL, IN 
THE COUNTY OF GLENGARRY, 
FARMER, DECEASED, • 

TAKE NOTICE that any per
sons having any claim against the 
Estate of ANGUS LEONARD Mac
LENNAN, who died on or about 
the 26th day · of November, 1971, 
are hereby required to send full 
particulars of their claim to the 
undei·signed Solicitors on or be~ 
fo,!e the 3rd day of February, 1972, 
after which date the Estate shall 
be distributed h aving regard then, 
only to such claims as shall have 
been receive<!. 

DATED AT CORNWALL, On• 
tario, this 10th day of January, 
A.D. 1972. 

MILLIGAN & MACDONALD, 
126 Sydney Street, 
Cornwall, Ontario. 
Solicitors for the Executrix 

and Executor. 
2-3c 

NOTICE TO CREDITORS 
IN THE MATTER OF THE 

ESTATE OF STANLEY JOSEPH 
McGILLIS, LATE OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF LANCASTER, IN 
THE COUNTY OF GLENGARRY, 
FARMER, DECEASED, 

TAKE NOTICE that any per
sons having any claim against the 
Estate of STANLEY JOSEPH MC
GILLIS, who died on or about 
the 14th day of November, 1971, 
are h ereby required to send full 
particulars of their claim to the 
undersigned Solicitors on or be• 
fore t he 3rd day of February, 1972, 
after which date the Estate shall 
be distributed having regard then, 
only to such claims as shall have 
been received. 

DATED AT CORNWALL, On
tario, this 10th day o! January, 
A,D, 1972. 

MILLIGAN & MACDONALD, 
126 Sydney Street, 
Cornwall·, Ontario. 
Solicitors for the Executrix 

and Executor. 
2-3c 

NOTICE TO CREDITORS 
IN THE MATl'ER OF THE 

ESTATE OF RUSSELL PETER 
(LASALLE) LACELLE, LATE OF 
THE TOWNSHIP OF KENYON, 
COUNTY OF GLENGARRY, LA
BORER, DECEASED. 

TAKE NOTICE that all persons 
having claims against the estate 
of Russell Peter (Lasalle) l'..acelle, 
who died on or about the 11th day 
of November 1971, are hereby re
quired to send fuU particulars of 
their claims to the undersigned 
sollcltors, on or before the 7th day 
of February, 1972, after which date 
the estate will be distributed hav
ing regard only to the claims of 
which notice shall then have been 
received. 

DATED at Alexandria, Ontario, 
this 7th day of January 1972. 

MACDONALD & AUBRY, 
P.O. Box 1000, 
Alexandria, Ontario, 
So1icltors for t he Estate. 

2-3c 

r • 

<, 

Stormont, Dundas and Glenga.rry 
County Roman Catholic Separate 

r School Board 

TENDER 

Caretaking ~ :pplies 
Sealed tenders on the above will. 

be received by the Buslness Ad
minlstrntor no later than 4 p.m. 

Friday, January 28, •1972 
Persons interested In bidding on 

this tender are requested to obtain 
the necessary tender forms from 
the Purchasing Department, 408 
Twelfth Street West, Cornwall, 
Ontario, referring to Tender No. 3, 
1972. 

Maurice G. Varin, 
PurchaSing Agent. 

2-lc 

TENDER 

Sale of School Property 
Sealed tenders will be received 

untn 4.00 p.m .. Tuesday, JBnua:ry 
18, 1972 for the school bu.lldJngs 
and land situated at the following 
locations: • 

1. Southern part of Lot 136, Con
cession 1, Kenyon Township 

2. Southern part of Lot 24, Con
cess1on 8, Lancaster Township 
(formerly St. J ean Be.ptlste 
School, Glen Norman) 

Each tender must be accom
panied by a certified cheque for 
10% of the amount of the tender. 

Tenders must be in sealed en
velopes, clearly marked "Tender 
Sale of School Property" and ad
dressed to: 

Mr. Pierre Lepine, CA, 
Business Administrator and Treas. 
Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry 
County Roman Catholic Separate 
School Board, 408 Twelfth Street 
West, Cornwall, Ontario. 

The St. Lawrence Parks 
Commission 

GARBAGE 
COLLECTION 

l-2c 

SEALED TENDERS, marked 
clearly on the outside as to con
tents, wm be received! at the Head 
Office of the Commission (Box 
340, Morrlsburg) until 

4.00 p.m, E.S.T. 

Friday, January 21, 1972 
for the collection of garbage from 
Charlottenburgh Park; Campsite 
and Glengarry Park/Campsite on 
Mondays, Wednesday · and Fridays 
of each week during a three-year 
period from 

June ~6 to September 18, 1972 
(Inclusive) 

June 15 to September 17, 1973 
(lnclu~ve), and 

June 14 to September 16, 1974 
(incluslve) 

Addltlonally, pick-ups will be 
necessary on an "M required" flat 
fee basis, between mid-May and 
mid-October of each year (ex
cluding the above periods), to be 
quoted on separately Jn the tender. 

Each tender must be , accom
panie<i by a certified cheque or 
money order In the amount of 
$100.00. Unsuccessful bidders Will 
have their deposits returned. The 
successful bidder will receive his 
deposit back at the end of the 
contract if he has rendered satis
factory service. 

The Commission reserves the 
right to reject any or all tenders 
and the lowest tender wlll not 
necessarily be accepted. 

2-lp 

_Bl NCO 
WEDNESDAY, 8 P.M. 

SACRED HEART HALL 

REGULAR GAMES $1.0 

JACKPOT $100 
Winner: Gilles Delonne 

MONTHLY DRAW 

Admission 50c 3 for $1 

Alexandria Bridal Boutique 
Main St. N. Tel. 525-2040 

RED TAG SALE 
on 

DRESSES, PA}fT DRESSES, HOT PANTS 

2 and 3-PIECE SUITS and SLACKS 

and TOPS 

JAN. 13th to JAN. 22nd 
2-lc 

' 
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